MINUTES
of the
COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
DECEMBER 7, 2007
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2007, BEGINNING AT 9:07 A.M., WITH
VICE-CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO PRESIDING.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: The Council of the County of Maui regular meeting for December 7,
2007, will come to order.
Mr. Clerk, may we have the roll call.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS MICHELLE ANDERSON, GLADYS C.
BAISA, JO ANNE JOHNSON, WILLIAM J. MEDEIROS,
MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH PONTANILLA, MICHAEL P.
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO.
EXCUSED: CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK JEFFREY T. KUWADA: Mr. Chairman, we have eight Members
present and one excused.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, this morning's opening remarks will be provided to us by our colleague
from the Wailuku area, Mr. Victorino. And after the opening remarks are concluded,
the Chair will ask everyone to please rise and join us as we recite the Pledge of
Allegiance.
Mr. Victorino, good morning.
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OPENING REMARKS
The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Victorino.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the
Pledge of Allegiance.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Victorino, thank you very much for your opening remarks.
Indeed, very timely and all of us echo the very sentiments that you have just shared
this morning, so thank you very, thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.

TESTIMONY ON CEREMONIAL RESOLUTION
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, proceeding with testimony on ceremonial
resolutions, we have no re--no one has submitted requests to testify.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Go ahead, Mr. Clerk.
The following ceremonial resolution was presented.

CEREMONIAL RESOLUTION
RESOLUTION
NO. 07-146
EXTENDING CONDOLENCES TO THE FAMILY OF
THE LATE DONALD G. MALCOLM
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE THAT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION BE ADOPTED.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
MR. CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
It's been moved by Mr. Medeiros, second by Ms. Balsa, to adopt the resolution
entitled "EXTENDING CONDOLENCES TO THE FAMILY OF THE LATE
DONALD G. MALCOLM". Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. I would request that the County
Clerk read the resolution in its entirety.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman; and mahalo, Mr. County Clerk, for
reading the resolution.
I think the resolution describes quite adequately and distinguishly, you know, in
describing this gentleman that led a very distinguished life with very important goals
and achievements and contributions to his communities as described in the
resolution not only as an engineer, educator, businessman, and public servant, but
he was a visionary, too; and he was very highly educated.
One of the important things I'd like to highlight about the resolution's description is he
was a military veteran of World War II. We ... salute him and his family, and thank
him and his family for his service to his country and the people of the United States.
And I think very importantly, too, he's a public servant.
And, at this time, I'd like to ask my colleagues for their support of this--adopting this
resolution.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO; Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Members, additional discussion? Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Because Don was a West Maui resident, you know, I, I
just really feel very strongly that he added so much not only to our community, but to
the greater community of Maui. He was one of those individuals that was not only
intelligent, but he was one of the nicest people that you would ever meet. He was
kind. He would always share his information.
And I remember sitting over many a lunch just shooting the breeze, and that was long
before I ever got on the Council. But he was one of those people that this community
will really miss--just a gentleman and a truly wonderful person. And I, for one, and
my husband really join all the other Members in giving our sincere condolences to his
family because this is a tremendous loss. And I just thank the people that supported
him all those years in his visions and his wonderful thoughts 'cause he was a great
person.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Ms. Baisa,
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair, it gives me great pleasure to add to the kudos
today, as well as the condolences.
For me, the proof of the pudding is in the eating. And for those us who are familiar
with what is going on at the Maui R&T Park, of Maui High Computing Center, and all
of the wonderful programs that he started that are so outstanding, and the Maui
Economic Development Board, which is the driving force behind all of this--and Don
Malcolm was synonymous with all of this.
I watched him for many, many years, and was pretty much in awe of this man's ability
to lead. And so today, I think that it's totally appropriate that we are paying honor,
honor to him; and I extend my condolences to his family and I look forward to
speaking with them very shortly.
And while I'm at it, I would also like to say that, you know, he started a dream, but
people have come behind him and have made that dream, that vision come true and
alive and it continues to grow.
And I also would like to add my aloha to Jeanne Skog from MEDB because she is a
driving force and is certainly, I'm sure wherever Mr. Malcolm is, he's looking down
and saying, "Hi, Jeanne. Job well done."

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
December 7, 2007
Page 5

VICE - CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Balsa.

Members, additional comments? Seeing none, Members, the Chair will call for the
question. All those in favor of the motion to adopt the resolution, "EXTENDING
CONDOLENCES TO THE FAMILY OF THE LATE"--Donald--"DONALD G.
MALCOLM", signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed.
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, motion is carried--eight "ayes"; one "excused", Chairman Hokama.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr, Chairman. With your permission, I would
like to invite down to the chamber floor and podium several individuals that are, were
part of Mr. Malcolmis life. One is his son, Donald Malcolm Jr., who goes by the name
of "Hap", and I, I hope he allows me to call him "Hap"; and also Jeanne Skog who is
the Executive Director, Maui Economic Development Board; and also here is Mr. Ron
Kawahara, Vice-Chair of the Maui Economic Development Board.
And so at, at this time, I would like to invite them down to the podium to be
recognized and to share their thoughts with us, Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Mr. Malcolm Jr., Ms. Skog, and Mr. Kawahara, will you please come down and join
us at the podium area.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Thank you for allowing us to
have these people down here.
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First, we'd like to hear from Mr. Kawahara.
MR. RON KAWAHARA: Thank you, Councilperson Medeiros.
Councilmembers, ladies and gentlemen, and guests.
I'm Ron Kawahara, Vice-Chair of the Maui Economic Development Board, and I'm
here to advise you that on behalf of the Board and MEDB, what a wonderful occasion
this is.
Don Malcolm, I remember him as a leader and a visionary. And the one thing, you
know, I listen to literally hundreds of speeches through seminars and workshops, but
one thing that Don said that has stuck with me all these years was that in attempting
to grow Maui's economy, he made the comment that you cannot take in--you cannot
just take in each other's laundry. And that was a very telling thing for me, and I've
always--it's always bothered and inspired me in a way.
So his visionary--his vision and his leadership has led to the creation of the Maui
Research and Technology Park; the success that MEDB has achieved through its
years through not only the incubator center, but Maui Economic Development's
recent building of the Ka Alahele [sic] Building.
And it's led to a real legacy on Maui because as it's been pointed out, his vision has
led to a continuing growth in the non-tourist area. It's expanded Maui's economic
base, and it's led to what you see today in the MRTC.
So without any further ado, I'd to ask Jeanne Skog, our President, to come up and
say a few words.
MS. JEANNE SKOG: Thank you, thank you all. Thank you, Mr. Chair, Councilmembers,
and for your comments.
And I, I was just thinking that I'm thinking, "What have you gotten me into?"
Don hired me, actually, on October 22, 1984, and we spent basically ten years
together with him as my boss.
But over time and definitely now, I've come to realize that this was just not another
boss. He was so much more to me, such a mentor, and it was kind of a thing that
evolved over time. I didn't realize what was happening until later, and I wanted to
share just a, a few reflections with you about him.
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He was, clearly, we've talked--this has been brought out already--just an innovator.
And with that, he was just so unafraid of the big task, just unafraid of it. He just--and I
think that came from that background of having developed the PERT system and,
you know, putting systems together. He just saw it as you break it down and go after
it. He was just a born strategist.
I, I can't imagine what his mother would have been like dealing with him growing up,
but he just, he just was born that way it seemed like. And that had to, had to do with,
again, breaking down the tasks and figuring out what the steps were. So he'd
strategize and look at options, both in the planning, but even after something
happened, especially if something didn't go well, he'd reflect on what, what, what
went wrong? What could he have done differently? So it would inform him the next
time around.
He, he felt that all roles--he saw that all roles were important in this strategy. Nobody
was too little or too big, whether you were someone from a big corporation or you
were an individual. You were--all of the pieces were important to make this thing
work.
And that applied even internally in the office. In one moment, we could be talking
about some major global concept to do with diversification, etcetera, etcetera, and
literally in the next minute, he could be giving me his time on just how to put this
number in the chart and what word to say in this letter, etcetera. So everything was
important to him.
You mentioned community, excuse me, input in economic development. He believed
that to his soul that, that was so essential on Maui, it had to be of us if it was really
going to stick.
And, finally, perseverance. He just--you went down one road, if it didn't work, you
went down another way. And probably the best example of that was when we went
through the third developer for the park and literally the next day he came in with the
partnership concept that ended up sticking--the next day. And I was like, "Okay, I
guess that's it. We're going to close up," and he comes in this other strategy which
was amazing to me. I'll never ever forget that.
So, oh, the other, the only other thing I wanted to say is I think the other thing that
made Don so special, and you mentioned about him being a gentleman and really
just unassuming and unpretentious, is that I think he also always understood he was
the malihini. That he was trying to help something here, but it had to be of us and
from us and with us if it was really going to stick. It didn't matter if he thought it was a
good idea, everyone else had to buy into it as well.
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So I thank you very much for honoring this person that was very, very special to me,
both professionally and personally.
I'd like to now bring "Hap" Malcolm to say a few words. Hap and I feel--I feel like I
grew up with Hap having spent so much time with his dad. Hap was involved in
some of the, the work that went on. But I know he was very involved in that Don
bounced things off of Hap a lot. So I, I know Hap felt like he grew up on Maui as well.
So, Hap.
MR. DONALD G. MALCOLM JR.: Mr. Chairman, Councilmembers. Thank you so much
from the bottom of my heart for recognizing my father and his contributions and his
efforts here on Maui.
I want to thank Ron and especially Jeanne Skog, and all of the members of the Maui
Economic Development Board who continue to do the work that he saw as the, the
goal for the economic future of the islands.
I don't want to spend too much time. I do want to only say that on a personal level,
my dad was supposed to retire when he came to Maui, which is probably the most,
you know, outrageous joke of all time considering how much effort he spent here.
Personally, I can tell you that he loved Maui more than any place that he had ever
lived in his entire life, and I think that's reflected in the effort and the, the spirit of the
giving that he gave during the time that he was here. And he will be so pleased to
see that those efforts will continue and that things will get, continue to get better and
better here on Maui.
And again I want to thank you very much for all of your kind thoughts. Thank you so
much.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chairman. We're, we're grateful to Hap who came
here from California to be a part of this, this morning. And we're also very grateful to
Ms. Skog and Mr. Kawahara for being here to share with us a more intimate
description of this gentleman that we talk about this morning.
So thank you for this opportunity, Mr. Chairman. And thank you for the resolution,
colleagues.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record, RESOLUTION NO. 07-146.
Mr. Chairman, proceeding with public testimony.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, prior to proceeding with public testimony, the Chair would
like to take this opportunity to state the parameters of receiving testimony.
For those wishing to share their comments with, with us this morning, please come
forward when your name is called. State your name for the record, and if you
represent an organization please also state the organization's name. You will have
three minutes to speak on any of the posted items on today's agenda.
We will also be assisting you with a lighting system. At the beginning of your
comments, the green light on the podium would--will be lit. At the two-minute thirtysecond mark, the yellow light will go on to indicate that you have thirty seconds to
conclude. And at the three-minute mark, the red light will go on at which time if you
had not concluded your comments, I will stop your comments and ask whether you
would like to return for an additional three minutes after all others have spoken.
And, as a reminder to the Members and to our visitors in the gallery, if you have a cell
phone or a pager, this would be the appropriate time to turn them off.
Mr. Clerk, will you call the first testifier.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, the first person to testify is Dennis Boehlje,
followed by Thomas Cook. Mr. Boehlje will be testifying on Bill No. 68.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. DENNIS BOEHLJE, VICE PRESIDENT OF PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT,
BETSILL BROTHERS CONSTRUCTION (testifying on Bill No. 68 (2007)1:
Good morning, Mr. Chairman and Members of the Council.
I'm Dennis Boehlje with Betsill Brothers Construction. I have provided you written
comments which I will now present to you.
Thank you for the opportunity to address Bill No. 68 concerning water availability. I
apologize for what may be a somewhat tardy remarks in that I missed the first
reading of this bill. We thought we were being apprised of its progress, but we
somehow overlooked it.
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I note the irony in the fact that an early item on your agenda today is one granting fee
concessions and incentives for affordable housing, for which I applaud you. Much
later you will discuss the water availability bill, which essentially stops all
development, including affordable housing, by requiring applicants to provide
assurance that water is available.

Such assurances are to be provided by the County Department of Water Supply,
which steadfastly refuses to do so. There exists the alternative that some other
private water source could be offered. These private water systems require State
Department of Health approval for which a myriad of reports and analyses are
required. The County routinely is asked by the DOH for comment on such systems
and equally routinely, vehemently recommends denial of the permits. Now this bill
requires that these private systems go through a repetitive review at the local level,
which will add greatly to the workload of an already overburdened staff, and most
assuredly lengthen the approval process, should approval be given at all.
Residential development of any magnitude will ultimately grind to a halt for the
duration of this bill.
Aside from the obvious conclusion that the bill, Bill No. 68 is a de facto moratorium,
there are several other issues that have not been addressed in the document. Unlike
the Workforce Housing bill, which has clear provisions for "works in progress", i.e.
entitlements approved by the Planning Commission, preliminary subdivision map
approval, building permit applications, etcetera, there is no language in Bill 68
indicating such projects are exempt.
Although I have not discussed the matter with Director Eng, staff members at DWS
have indicated no knowledge of whether or not projects in the pipeline will be allowed
to go through, or otherwise how they intend to enforce this bill. We are left to
conclude that projects which we have worked on for years, and upon which we have
spent hundreds of thousands of dollars on planning and engineering, may not come
to fruition.
Additionally, there are no provisions in the bill for exempting affordable housing,
which a prior version included. We feel that affordable housing should be given
priority in obtaining water.
I personally am not a proponent of committees that overanalyze every issue, but I
feel this bill has many inherent flaws and needs much further discussion.
I strongly urge you to table action on Bill 68, or refer it back to Committee, to make it
the best bill it can possibly be.
Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, questions for the testifier? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm sorry, I can't pronounce your name. It's a difficult
spelling—Boljale?
MR. BOEHLJE: Boehlje.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Boehlje.
MR. BOEHLJE: I have trouble, too.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, Mr. Boehlje, have you thoroughly read the bill?
MR. BOEHLJE: I have.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so are you saying that, you know, you're saying that
this will stop all development. Are you saying that the County should approve
subdivisions whether there is water available to, to, for this subdivision or not?
MR. BOEHLJE: No, that's not my testimony. I'm saying that the bill as it sits now, as it
reads now, puts you through an arduous process of basically full of Catch-22s.
The County has no process currently for granting water reservations, and yet you
need a reservation or some other approval from the Department.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, well, let me stop you right there.
There is a provision for water meter reservations in the County's water rules.
MR. BOEHLJE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And if there's water available, then you can get a water
reservation. So it's not arduous—and I think I'm just going to leave it at that.
Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, additional questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
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MR. BOEHLJE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Thomas Cook, followed by Grant Chun. Mr. Cook will be
testifying on Bill No. 68.

MR. THOMAS COOK, MAUI CONTRACTORS ASSOCIATION [testifying on Bill
No. 68 (2007)1
Good morning, Chairman, Councilmembers.
My name is Thomas Cook. I'm here on behalf of the Maui Contractors Association to
give testimony on Bill 68.
We are support of the bill insofar as a water pre--preservation measure. The
mechanics of it and the way that it works and the concerns are that it would be a
de facto moratorium the way it is.
And I I wanted to address, I'm not a--1 can't address the verbiage of the bill and what
not. It's not really my, my expertise. I want to put it in the context as a contractor, of
what I am. I'm a builder. And so to build something, you'll have a goal and an
objective. You'll have a plan. You'll have the schedule, and you'll have . .
implementation. You'll identify the resources who are in--what are needed, and some
resources will be over-allocated, so you'll have to get additional resources. But it's,
that's how you'll get things done.
,

I would encourage the Council to work with the Administration. This is a big issue, I
acknowledge. The, the aquifer and, and overuse of our water resources is of critical
concern. Not negating that at all.
I'd also encourage you that the, the business community and the health and
economic vitality, and it's just the self-esteem. People having work to go to and the
continuity of our community needs to be equally addressed because that's our social
capital resources, as well as our water and other resources.
I'd like to see the Mayor and the, who, Administration is running the Water
Department, and, and work collectively with the Council, and really tell us where the
source development, what timeline there is, what plans there are, where this water is,
what challenges we have in constraints in bringing more source to market, or, you
know, availability, so that we can have the confidence that our government is
managing and leading us, and that our businesses are going to be able to continue.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
December 7, 2007
Page 13

We had a lot of meetings in discussing the bill in its present form and not being able
to get water reservations. The Water Department needs help, okay. Everybody's
known that for a long time: resource-wise; the amount of engineers; you know, their
capacity to, you folks fund projects--you've been funding projects for years and the
projects aren't getting built necessarily, and that's an overgeneralization on my part
and I'm not being over-critical of the Water Department.
So I'm just saying let's really roll up our sleeves and make the Water Department
have the resources it need and function. I'm afraid that this bill, given to the existing
Water Department, is going to not be implementable. And I don't think that's your
intent.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Cook.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
Tom, thank you for being here.
I'd just like to a--assure you this is not a de facto moratorium bill.
What this
does is require water to be available prior to the submittal of construction plans.

bill

We worked in concert with the Administration, both the Public Works Department and
the Water Department, in formulating this bill, as well as many people in the
development community.
And I, I, I can understand why you folks are feeling uneasy; and that's because there
is no water currently to hand out water meter reservations in most of the systems on
Maui. But that, you know, the solution to that is getting more source online. The
Department and the Administration is working in that direction as fast as they can
along, in concert with many private landowners.
So I don't think that, well, I'll ask you. Do, would you, would you want the Water
Department to issue water meter reservations for water they don't currently have?
MR. COOK. Yes, and this-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You would.
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MR. COOK: --and this is why. 1, if we have a plan to continue to develop the water source,
okay, and in the past where the Water Department would allow projects to continue
without guaranteeing the water, like "proceed at your own risk," so to speak, these
project, projects take a long time from conception and financing to do it.
So that, I, I do think that they should; and I think we should continue to look for water,
Do I think that they should be issuing meters to jeopardize the general public's
supply? No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But that's what you're saying. If we don't have water
and we issue meters for water that we don't have, then that means we're taking water
from existing users in order to service new users.
MR. COOK: Not meters, but reservations.
I'm saying that to enable people to continue while we're solving the source problem is
my proposal. And that, that's really it. I mean that's--thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Tom.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Followed by Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Mr. Cook. Thank you for being here.
I, I think I understand you clearly. You see a difference between a reservation and
actually issuing a meter. Okay.
I was wondering if what you might be suggesting, and I'm very interested in your
input, was more or less something like we have for the Upcountry water meter list
where you're approved; you get your reservation; you go on a list. And as water
becomes available, we get it. Or do you have some other idea?
MR. COOK: I'm not that familiar with the, the mechanics of the Upcountry list.
What I'm proposing is that we allow the projects in the pipeline and projects that have
been, gone through a lot of review to continue.
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If the Department of Water Supply cannot safely issue water meters, then people are
forewarned. But, you know, affordable housing projects that are in the pipeline can
continue and really good projects that are in con--that are conceptual can come to
the table and continue to work with the County. And the water meter itself will be
allocated if there's water at that time.
My understanding of the water meter thing is the engineers are very conservation.
I'm not negating that the aquifer is, is stressed. But they have like, I believe it's, you
know, one-third of one-third. So there, it's, it is a big issue. It needs to be addressed.
We need redundancy in the system. We need, you know, excess capacity so that it's
not jeopardized.
But I think the Department of Water Supply needs to demonstrate that, you know,
how much water when--a schedule, you know. Where's the water? When's it going
to come online? If it's not going to come online for five years any new source, we
shouldn't accept that as a community.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Cook, were you part of the discussions about the bill that
were held with the contractors?
MR. COOK: Yes, and we--Michelle was our guest. And it's very, very constructive. I think
that this issue is being addressed. I think the Department of Water Supply has been
very forthright, you know. You know, nobody wants to bring bad news.
So I think a lot of really good progress has been made and, hopefully, will continue to
be made.
This issue needs to be addressed and solved. And working together, I think we can.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So what I'm hearing from you essentially is that you
understand the need to conserve water and, you know, to not over-commit to water,
overuse water, but you are uncomfortable and would like to see this improved a little
bit before it, it passes?
MR. COOK: And it, its beyond my expertise to write legislation, so I'm not about to tell you
how to do that, but that's my intent. I'd like to--I don't think that if this passed today
exactly as it is, that the Water Department would really be able to approve stuff. And,
and I think it would just be sort of like a, you know, get jammed up unintentionally. I
don't think that's the intent.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
Thank you, Chair.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Balsa.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Good morning, Mr. Cook.
In regards to your comment, you know, we've pumped in a lot of monies and, and,
you know, being here for five years, yes. You know, we've pumped in a lot of monies
in regards to source development, maintenance for the water system.
But I, I'd just like to pass to you an information in regards to the strategies that are
now being developed for Upcountry, as well as Central Maui. I, I don't know if you're
aware of that. And, you know, I, I know at the last meeting that we had for the
Central Maui strategy planning, that a representative from the Contractors
Association was there. But I would encourage that, you know, not only the
Association, but also other people to attend this meeting because this is where, you
know, we're going to find out what we're going to be doing for the County of Maui in
regards to probably short-term, long-term solutions for water for this island.
So, Mr. Cook, I, I, I would encourage you folks to please attend this meeting and, and
provide inputs in regards to, you know, what we're going to do with providing more
water to the County of Maui.
Thank you.
Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional questions for Mr. Cook?
Ms. Anderson, go ahead.

Seeing none--excuse me,

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So I'm trying to understand, Mr. Cook, what you're
asking for. You know, we've worked this bill over many times to get it to the point
where it meets the intended purpose and that it covers all the bases. And you're
asking us to further work on the bill, but you can't tell us what you want us to do with
it.
So what I'm asking you and from what I'm hearing, is you're saying you want the
Department of Water Supply to give you a reservation for water even when they don't
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have it, then you go ahead and finish your construction plans, put in your
improvements, and then what, when there's no water? You've invested all that
money.
MR. COOK: Urn-hum. And the thing is by investing all that money and the, and the
maintaining the momentum and the continuity of our community, the building
community for, you know, commercial, residential, all the different aspects, that
momentum will act as a financial impetus for the water to be developed and for the
water to become available. That's, that's my concern, is it's like.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I don't think that we're going to not go forward in an
expeditious manner to develop more water whether you're all knocking on the door or
not.
So my question is, you want us to give water meter reservations even when there's
no water, and then you put in all the investment of the improvements and you can't
turn on a faucet because there's no water. How is that fair?
MR. COOK: Because it keeps--it doesn't stop the building. It doesn't, it doesn't just act as
this throw on the brakes.
I hear, I hear what you're saying-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I mean what good is it to build, Tom-MR. COOK: --I, I hear what you're saying about not being . . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --if you can't sell it?
MR. COOK: I hear--well, but it, these projects take so long to get to the point to be able to
sell something. That's what I'm trying to get across. The interpretation of it is we're
not going to review it, look at it, if we can't guarantee you that there's water--and it
takes a long time to get a project from that point where you submit it to the County to
where you're actually selling a product. And there again, I'm not a developer. I'm a
contractor; I'm a carpenter, okay. So 1, I don't have the answers as far as waiting
through the entire entitlement process.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, let me, Jet me just clarify for you.
This does not stop any of the entitlement process. When you get to the point, you
have to get whatever entitlement it is, whether it's a change in zoning, a community
plan amendment, a special management area permit. All those entitlements, this
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does not affect. Then you go and get your preliminary subdivision approval. This
doesn't affect that.
It's when you go to get your construction plans approved, when you submit your
construction plans, that's when you have to show that you have water. Otherwise,
why go through all the expense of developing the construction plans and putting in
the improvements if there's going to be no water at the end of that process.
So it doesn't slow anything down. It just says you need to have water before you
start your improvements.
MR. COOK: So how, how much water is available? When is that going to happen? That's
why I'm saying-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know, that's not.
MR. COOK: --that, that's, that's, that's, that's the, that's the, that's the nut right there. It's
like, okay, I follow you. I agree with you. That's logical. And if they just say, "Well,
we're not going to--we don't have enough water. We're not going to have running
water, water for five years, so we're not going to take, you know, just time out."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know, Mr. Cook, when you-MR. COOK: We, we, we.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --when you first spoke, you said you supported the
conservation measures in this bill. And that's what the bill is all about. We want to
conserve the water that we currently have and make sure that existing users don't
have to cut back on the source they have in order to allow new people to come
online. And the way the County Code currently reads, if you have final subdivision
approval without water, you can take extraordinary measures to extort water out of
the County, which many of your developments friends have done, which is why we
are overtaxed on the lao Aquifer right now.
There is over 800,000 gallons of water that's going to be turned on within the next
few months that we don't have the source for. That's the reality.
Thank you, Mr. Cook.
MR. COOK: Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Member--Members, additional questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, Mr. Cook, thank you.
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MR. COOK: Thank you, Council, very much.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Grant Chun, followed by Jim Smith. Mr. Chun will be testifying
on Bill No. 68.

MR. GRANT CHUN, VICE PRESIDENT - MAUI, A&B PROPERTIES, INC. [testifying on Bill
No. 68 (2007)1:
Good morning, Mr. Chairman and Members of the Council.
My name is Grant Chun, and I'm here speaking on behalf of A&B Properties. I'd like
to thank you for this opportunity to provide testimony this morning on the proposed
ordinance relating to water availability.
As we noted in our previous testimony, we believe that the bill before the Council has
areas in need of clarification and change, and there still seems to be some ambiguity,
we feel, and some inconsistency with what we understand to be the intent of the bill,
which is to develop a process to assure that there is adequate water available to
support proposed development on Maui.
The previous speakers have already spoken eloquently about their concerns
regarding the bill's potential impacts on industry, so I thought I'd focus this limited
time on what, what we see as some specific areas within the bill that you might
consider in the context of its, its scope and its language.
Our specific concerns are as follows. The current version, while applying to the
subdivision approval process, also regulates water source development agreements,
which are not subdivisions and which are actually already covered in the Code and
subject to the Council's approval. Also, the current version is not clear as to the
Director's obligation to provide verification when an approved engineering report is
received, whereas previous versions of the bill did specify that the Director would,
upon request, provide written verification upon the receipt of a State of--State
Department of Health approved engineering report for a long-term reliable supply of
water for the subdivision. So including criteria as specific triggers for verification by
the Director in the body of the bill, we feel would provide clarity.
The present version of the bill also provides an extensive list of factors that requires
the Director consider, and that the Director consider all of them in his re--review of

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
December 7, 2007
Page 20

the engineering reports for new sources, whether or not they happen to be applicable
to the proposed source, thus lengthening the review process.
The third major area of uncertainty that we see is that whether developments which
have already been submitted for construction plan approval or have received
construction plan approval from the Department of Water Supply will be able to
obtain water meters or water meter reservations. A number of projects that are under
construction or are ready to begin construction may be impacted as an unintended
consequence of this language. And of course, significant investments have been
made and halting these projects due to ... this legislation could have a, a negative
economic impact on our industry.
These and other issues are, are covered in our previous testimony of November 8,
wherein we suggest specific changes to language for consideration on, on your part.
And we thank you folks for your efforts in this matter and urge you to consider the
possible ramifications of the bill as it currently stands.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chun.
Members—Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chun, for being here this morning.
You know, all the issues that you've brought up this morning were also brought up
previously and we addressed all those issues. There is no ambiguity in the bill. It's
very clear. And, you know, I'm, I'm kind of stymied as to why you bring all this up
again. We're not trying to halt any development. We're trying to save the water
source that we have until new sources come online.
And as far as water source development agreements, you know, this bill will not
affect those in any negative way. They still have to be processed through the
Council. And the water that is produced from those water source development
agreements, that will not be impacted; and I thought I made that very clear to you
months ago over this and yet you're still bringing it up.
So, you know, if, if, in a water source development agreement the County is to get
one-third of the water and the private source developer is to get two-thirds of the
water, that won't be affected by this. And as subdivisions are developed with that
private source, the water will be there. They'll get their water meter reservation. So,
you know, in no way does this bill affect that.
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And also, when you talk about projects in the pipeline, if, if a project has already been
submitted at the construction plan approval level, in other words, if they've already
submitted their construction plans, then this bill won't affect them. This bill affects
people who have not yet submitted their construction plans because as of the
effective date of this ordinance, all projects who have not yet submitted construction
plans will have to have a reliable source of water at the submittal of their construction
plans.
And if you want to stay along when we get to this bill, Mr. Chairman, towards the end
of the meeting, Mr. Arakawa will speak to that and again explain to those in
attendance why it's important for it to happen at that time.
Thank you, Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional questions? Seeing none, Mr. Chun, thank you very much.
MR. CHUN: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Jim Smith, followed by Dain Kane. Mr. Smith will be testifying
on Bill No. 67.

MR. JIM SMITH ftestifyinq on Bill No. 67 (2007)1:
Chairman Mateo, Members of the Maui County Council.
Good morning. My name is Jim Smith. I'm a, a resident of Haiku. I served the, and
was fortunate to be appointed to the Paia-Haiku Community Plan Advisory
Committee.
I have . . . listening to the conversation, and a thought that comes to my mind again,
and again, and again, is common good. You preserve trust. Trust is what governs
us, not fear. Trust governs us, not a administrative enforcement. Trust governs us.
We give it up to you because you will protect the common good; you will define it,
plus you yourselves will obey it when you are confronted by. You will defer to the
common good.
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I picked up a copy of a newspaper on November 24, and in that newspaper was a
notice for this particular bill; and that notice stated specifically that this was located in
a farm dwelling, that rooms in a, located in a farm dwelling.
So Paia-Haiku Community Plan, which is a law, which is an ordinance, specifies that
these are limited to single-family residential dwellings. It says that in the economic
section on page two, economic activity. It says, " within a single-family residential
dwelling." It also says that these will be considered "transient visitor facilities," so it's
not a single-family resident [sic] across agricultural, rural, or single-family residential
areas. We define dwellings as farm dwellings, single-family residential dwellings.
This point is, is, is asserted in the Plaintiffs Memorandum for Preliminary Injunction
now before the District Court, that they are single-family residences in rural ag.
That's not what we did in Paia-Haiku. We limited to single-family residential
dwellings. That's a, it, it supports our planning process. It stems from our State Plan,
which has a functional agricultural plan, which on page 146 talks about the
impermanent syndrome, which is the loss of land taken from farmers because of the
economic disparities that are created by the marketing of such devices.
You, by this bill, will be creating a transient rental facility on agricultural land in a farm
dwelling, in two farm dwellings, clearly in conflict with the Pala-Haiku Community
Plan.
Now I would ask you to affirm common good today.
Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, questions for Mr. Smith? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
Thank you, Mr. Smith, for being here.
In general terms, I agree with what you're saying, but I'm just wondering, are you
familiar with this particular piece of property?
MR. SMITH: No, I'm not.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Because it's really not farmable land.
MR. SMITH: That, I don't believe is relevant.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional questions?
Okay, Mr. Smith, thank you very much.
MR. SMITH: Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Dain Kane, followed by John Duey. Mr. Kane will be testifying
on Bill No. 68.

MR. DAIN KANE [testifying on Bill No. 68 (2007)1:
Excuse me. Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the Council. Nice to see all of
you.
I'm here to, oh, my name is Dain Kane for the record, and I'm here testifying on your
second and final reading of Bill No. 68. I'm here to thank you for bringing it forward.
Listening to the comments earlier, it's interesting that it does tie in nicely to some of
the comments that were made. This body and previous bodies, and Vice-Chair
Mateo, you and I had preliminary discussions several years back when you were the
Vice-Chair of the Water Resources Committee. We talked about a package of bills
that have to do with water. And Member Anderson now is the current chair for the
last two terms and into this term.
We have carried through with a, a, a bill for conservation. That was talked about
earlier. We talked about the Plan. Well, the General Plan now has a water element
specific where it didn't have before. That was passed through this body. We made
sure that other straws in the aquifer need to report now. And this is the final of those
four pieces of legislation that are passing through this Council chamber.
And so I'm here to thank you for putting those forward. As we get more and more
stressed about our water resources, I want to thank all of you collectively, and affirm
to the public that you haven't been just talking about it, but you've passed legislation
that have dealt with the compres--comprehensive look of water for here, for us here
in the County of Maui.
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And so I'm here today to specifically thank you for passing the final piece. And,
frankly, it's not the beginning. We're right in the middle of it, and I would encourage
Member Anderson, or whoever's going to be the chair in following terms, that we
need to stay on top of this. We can't just say, "Okay, we're moving forward and so
now it's done, let's leave it to the Administration." We need to stay on top of it.
We need to get some reporting--call in the Water Director; call in, you know, Mayor
Tavares, or any future Mayor. And you need to continue to follow up on this and stay
with it because in the end, in the end, it is about our water resource, because without
that, without that being preserved and protected, you ain't going to get affordable
housing. You're, you're not going to get--who's the priority for water? According to
the State, it's Native Hawaiians. Nobody's talked about that, yeah.
So thank you for being here. I appreciate you folks doing your hard work.
Final note. I know it's a five-member committee, so even if it is considered to go
back to committee, four of you won't be able to participate with that. It's just the way
it's set up. Unfortunately, you know, you'll have to deal with that. Nothing is perfect.
I think you folks have come a long way with this bill, and so I encourage you to do
your best as our leaders--and appreciate your work.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Kane.
Questions? Ms. Anderson. Go ahead, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I'd like to thank you, Mr. Kane, for, first of all, coming down and encouraging us
today; but, also, for taking the lead on this originally. I think you submitted a bill,
what, three-four years ago.
Although this bill has evolved since that time, it was the intention and the purpose of
your bill that we, we started out with. And so thank you very much for that. It's been
a long time coming and it couldn't come too soon considering the situation we're in
right now.
Past Administrations were promising more water was going to come online, and now
we're dealing with reality. No more water will be online for at least a couple years.
And this Administration is working as hard as they can to make that happen; but, in
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the meantime, we need some protective covenants in place so that we aren't forced
to give out water we don't have.
So I'm happy to see that you're still staying on top of the issues. Many of the bills
that you brought forward have come to fruition since you've been gone, and we
appreciate the initiative that you took, Mr. Kane. Thank you very much.
MR. KANE: Thank, Member Anderson.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson,
Members, additional questions?
Mr. Kane, thank you very much and nice to see you in the chambers again.
MR. KANE: Mr. Chair, thank you. Members, thank you. Have a nice weekend.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: John Duey, followed by David Goode. Mr. Duey will be
testifying on Bill No. 68.

MR. JOHN DUEY [testifying on Bill No. 68 (2007)1:
Good morning, Council Chair. Good morning, Councilmembers--everybody in the
audience.
I'm in favor of this bill, as I have been since I believe the day that it first came forth, it
was November 22, 2005. That's the date--I have the original draft in my file.
Some of the people who have testified previous to me were not here--these other
testimonies. This is my, I believe, number eight time I've testified on this bill. I know
you get tired of seeing me and hearing me up here, but I'm going to keep coming
back as long as I think I need to.
One of the comments, one of the previous testifiers kind of related to, and I will make
a statement. You don't have to build. Just because there's land out there, you don't
have to build on it. Some people think that there's vacant land, you have to build a
house on it. I don't see it that way.
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Anyway, if, if the developers and builders have to build, let's put your money together
and build a reservoir. This is our only way to get out of this water situation is a
reservoir.
I have talked to a number of people about this. I'm not going to quit. There's a lot of
water running down the river today as you'll see if you go to lao or any other streams,
there's a lot of water running down.
There's two or three things we need to do to solve this issue. Number one is to
control the resource. Number two is maintain the resource as we control it and then
preserve it.
There's six ways we need to do this. There's--I look at six parts. Number one is this
bill, which will help.
Another thing would be to recharge the aquifer, which we're in a contested,
contested, contested case hearing at this moment at the Cameron Center. It started
on Monday. The, our hui and Maui Tomorrow filed a, a IIFS, on June 25 of 2004. If
you think this bill is slow, the Commission on Water Resource Management is much
slower.
There will be water restored to the streams. We don't know how much yet. It's going
to happen; it's has to happen, this law. It will happen.
The other, the third part of my plan would be conservation. As some of you have
talked about that before, the conservation. Ms. Baisa is, deal is recycling water,
which is gray water, R-1 water. It's--I have a "s" word, I don't like to use, but it's
ridiculous to treat water in a treatment plant, spend the money to treat the water, then
pump it back down into the ground.
The, oh, oh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You got a minute.
MR. DUEY: That, that's a ridiculous thing to be doing.
And the other thing, the fifth item is condemnation. We need to condemn the
watershed and require it, and that's our control.
And the fourth thing, the last thing, of course, as you all know, is storage.
So I suggest, 1 hope that you continue on with this bill and pass it out today. It has
been over two years in the making. There has been lot of testimony about it before,
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but I, I hate to see people come in the last minute and start throwing stones at
something that people have worked on for two or, you know, two years. It's, it's not
the way to progress.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Duey.
Members, questions for Mr. Duey?
Seeing none, Mr. Duey, thank you.
MR. DUEY: No questions, very good. Have a happy new year--thanks, Thanksgiving.
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, and a successful storage of water next
year.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. David Goode. Mr. Goode will be testifying on Bill No. 68
and Committee Report No. 07-147.

MR. DAVID GOODE, PRESIDENT OF KSD HAWAII and MEMBER OF PULEHU FARM,
LLC (testifying on Bill No. 68 (2007) and Committee Report No. 07-147):
Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the Council.
My name is David Goode. I'd like to testify first on County Communication [sic]
07-147, the incentives bill for workforce housing.
I want to thank the Policy Committee for passing this bill and amending it as, as you
went along.
As you may know, our company KSD Hawaii is the first company to successfully
negotiate a workforce housing project. Many of you have been up there to see it.
We're excited about it, and we're--we've got eight houses ready and five more ready
to pick up permits in a, in a couple weeks, hopefully.
And that brings me to one item I'd like you to address in that particular
communication, that's the effective date. I wrote a letter dated December 5, on this
issue. And something I didn't see previously in the other bills, but the effective date
normally is when the Mayor signs a bill. This particular item says that it will become
effective sixty days after the Mayor's signature. And for an incentives bill, time is of
the essence.
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And so I just respectfully ask that you consider making the effective date the date the
Mayor signs the bill. I briefly discussed it with Development Services Administration
and Mr. Arakawa, and they seem to indicate they have no problems with their
systems as they're the ones that take in the money, of handling the effective date
being the, the date the Mayor signs the bill.
That's all I have to testify on that item, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Goode.
Members, questions for Mr. Goode? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, David. Thank you for being here.
MR. GOODE: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: With regard to the, the, I guess, the affordable housing
units that you delivered, can you clarify because I, you know, I got information that
these were units that were, I guess, run done and they were retrofitted or upgraded
and there were no tenants in them at all. They were all vacant.
MR. GOODE: The, there's eight structures that were there. They were at least thirty years
old, never been renovated. They were a mess, and we've completely gutted them. I
wish you had an opportunity to come and see them. And there were five tenants we
got in there. One tenant is, was awarded a unit at Hawaiian Homes and she moved
out. Another tenant was not paying rent and the previous owner had to take that
person to court, and that person left.
And the other three renters, we were trying to figure out a way to somehow do all this
renovation and do the construction improvements. We put in all new underground
services, took all the overhead wires down. And because of the amount of trenching
that was being done and the access-accessibility, we had to, unfortunately, stop their
leases, help them find some new places. And the good news is, is that at least two of
those are now going to be priorities in moving in and owning a home.
Fortunately, we were able to insert language into the agreement, which is kudos to
Corp. Counsel, that we will have preferences in this project for renters that were
former renters that had to be moved out. They are number one. So if they can
qualify for the loan, and I think they will, they're going to have first crack--and so
we're pretty pleased with that.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON; Okay. So, so just to clarify once again, though, they're in
the eight dwellings, none of them were vacant at the time that you went forward with
the renovations?
MR. GOODE: No, three of them were.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Three were vacant?
MR. GOODE: One, yeah, one became--as we started, one, one became vacant, then
another one became vacant, and then the other three, we had to move out.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And you, you didn't, I guess in your testimony, that
you--I don't know, I, I, because we had a couple things here, I believe that the, well, I
guess it was the effective date that you're talking about, what will the difference be in,
I believe, the park assessment fees on projects that you have in the pipeline that you
were talking about in the communication to us?
MR. GOODE: In this particular project, we have five homes coming up for building permit.
So we've, we've submitted the plans. They're not quite--just submitted a few weeks
ago. We'll be picking up those building permits as soon as we can.
This bill would cut the fee in half for the building permit, which is maybe $500 - $600
a home. And then we have to pick up electrical permits and plumbing permits.
Again, those fees, I think are cut in half in this, in this particular bill.
I'd like to pick them up as soon as possible and get going. And so I just don't
understand why there's a lag in an incentive if they can be implemented quickly at the
department level.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and, and there is no park assessment savings to
you then at all on this?
MR. GOODE: There, yeah, there will be. That's, it's a very complicated project, and I don't
want to belabor the amount of time. But, essentially, the previous owner had started
a six-lot subdivision, had construction plan approval, has six meters existing on the
site and that will create six lots. So under the Code, if you create six lots, first three
are free and then the next three you pay the parks fee. So our parks fee would be
about $23,000 - $22,000. This bill would cut it in half.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and, you know, with regard to then the effective
date, you would be getting the credit or you would be getting the reduced fee. You
want that sooner rather than later?
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MR. GOODE: I can delay paying the parks fee because of the nature of the project is that I
can wait on construct--subdivision, final subdivision approval, past the sixty days.
We can just sit and wait. You guys could get the money earlier if you want-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and.
MR. GOODE: --but the building permits, I'd like to pick up as soon as they're ready.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So once you market these homes that would be a direct
reflection in the purchase price of the home that you would be dropping your prices in
a comparable fashion to what the savings would be?
MR. GOODE: No, the prices are set through your ordinance. What we're going to do is add
more amenities. In fact, we've already started. We've decided to put in split-rail
fencing between the units now, and, then fortunately, right before the storm hit. And
then we'll be putting, which is about $10,000 worth. And then we'll be putting it in the
new homes once they are completed.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So there won't be any savings realized on these units, but
there would be additional accommodations or amenities-MR. GOODE: Um-hum.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --that you would be offering.
MR. GOODE: Yeah. As we--we have a budget. And as we do better in our budget, we've
made the decision, or I made the decision, that we're going to stick to our budget
even though we've saved money, so let's go add some things. So we've walked the
property a number of times with my guys and say, "What would you do if this was
your place? What would you add?" So that's why all the units have--all the
appliances are there. That's why all the units now have solar water heating, which
originally wasn't in our budget, but we were able to save and we put it in. And so
that's, that's been our approach.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you, Mr. Chair, And thank you, Mr. Goode, for being
here today.
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As many of you know, Makawao is my home town. And where this particular
development is, or this renovation, whatever you want to call it, this affordable
housing is located, is the road that I grew up on--Maha Road. And I had the
opportunity to visit the project, and I've watched this development for many, many,
many years. And it was really falling apart, and it was not something that we were
proud of on our street.
But to go now and to see the way the units were and the way they are now, and I got
to see some before they were worked on, and I also got to see one that was
completed, I was very, very impressed by the quality of this housing. They even
have an interior decorator helping them with choosing carpet colors and counters and
whatever--and it is really beautiful.
And what I wanted to say, Mr. Goode, is I want to thank you because, you know, we
have a workforce housing ordinance and we're very proud of it. But its the, you
know, it's the reality of actually seeing a developer take it on, do it, and get people
into homes. And I, for one, you know, am very glad to hear you commit that if you
save any money, you're going to put it into additional amenities 'cause I think that's a
good use of our money, because if we're going to put people in a home, the more
comfortable it is and the more adequate it is, the less money.
As a new homeowner, they're already going to struggle to pay a mortgage. But, you
know, once you move into a new home--and I know another couple that just did this
recently--then you build a storage, then you build a fence, then you start building all
these things, and it becomes unaffordable. So I just wanted to say thank you.
MR. GOODE: You're welcome.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
No additional questions?
Mr. Goode, you're also testifying on Bill 68?
MR. GOODE: Correct. This one won't be as easy as the last one.
I have provided written testimony on a number of structural issues I feel that exist
with the current bill; and, otherwise, I'm, otherwise, I'm in favor of the bill. I'm in favor
of the concept. I'm in favor of the, of the idea of being able to get a reservation and
pay for the meters in advance.
I have a project right now. We're getting--it's all done, and we just paid for the water
meters and they're getting installed. But I would have been happy to supply that
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check earlier knowing that I would get the meters for sure, rather than sweating
bullets till the end.

Essentially, I need to apologize for not being here for first reading, Mr. Chair,
members of the Committee. We were under the impression that there were, some of
the issues I brought up were going to be addressed at first reading, and they weren't.
I was not available, I was not in town personally. So I, I need to apologize because
normally this is not the venue at second reading to do that. However, I don't want
form to get in the way of function.
The four issues, some of which have already been brought up today, that I'd like to
discuss is the, is the requirement to have the reservation done before construction
plan submittal for a couple of reasons.
One is the Department has publicly stated in 2003, that they're not accepting
reservations. So unless that's been, I missed something and they're saying they are
now even accepting reservations, that's a step in the right direction. However, the
reservation's only good for two years with two six-month extensions. Right now, it
takes two years to get your construction plans approved, and sometimes two years to
get opened by the Department of Water Supply.
So being that timeframe, your reservation is pau by the time you actually would get
construction plan approval. And then you gotta get your contractor, your contractor,
you gotta build the bugger. This takes another year, then you gotta submit all the
cost lists and affidavits and everything else to get your meters. That's another year,
year and a half minimum--two years. So your reservation is going to be pau based
on how currently—the current timeframe would exist today in, in going through this
process.
So that's one of the Catch-22s that we see as, as just people that implement and
work with the departments to get various things approved. So, it, it, that's why when
people say it's a de facto moratorium for public water systems on the bill, that, that
would have this issue.
I see I'm going to be running out of time here shortly.
The grandfathering provision, I understand that the Director Arakawa today is going
to say something about that perhaps, and perhaps Corp. Counsel. We just don't
think the bill is explicit enough to say, "Yeah, you're grandfathered in." If you're in
construction plan approval, you're playing the game, you're, these, these are the
rules, you're in the game. If you haven't submitted, fine, there are going to be new
rules. We just don't see that expli cit enough in the bill, and I think there could be a, a
short amendment to address that.
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And, finally, I think the bill, if it passes, what you're going to see are more private
water systems, more wells, and you're going to see the little guy get hurt because the
little guy is not going to be able to get through that process, not going to be able to
pony up that money in advance before construction plans are even developed. And
I'm not sure that's what the bill's intent was, but I think that's the reality.
So I appreciate you listening to me a little late in the game. Again, I apologize, but
let's, let's make some amendments and make a better bill and move forward.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Goode,
Members, questions? Ms. Anderson,
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
Mr. Goode, thank you for coming.
You said that your issues were not addressed at first reading. They were addressed
at first reading. In fact, they were addressed at the final passage of the bill and then
again at first reading.
I met with Director of Water Supply, I met with the Director of Public Works; and all of
these issues that you brought forward, we discussed them and we felt--and also the
drafter of the bill, Legal Analyst David Raatz--we all felt that the bill addressed the
concerns, especially the ones that you felt needed clarification. The bill is very
succinct and clear: "No subdivision shall be approved, unless prior to submittal of
subdivision construction plans." So if you've already submitted your construction
plans, this bill will not apply, and that's very clear.
MR. GOODE: I read it differently.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well.
MR. GOODE: I read it, it says you don't get approval. Well, if you don't, if your construction
aren't approved, you don't get final subdivision approval, so .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well.
MR. GOODE: We read it differently, and I, and I just think if there's better language or if
there's something on the record.
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When you have meetings privately with people, that's not part of the public record;
and so we, we have to rely on the public record. And if it's discussed today, that will
be a, an improvement.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: We will discuss it today.
MR. GOODE: It will be an improvement, If you can make better language, mo' bettah, yet.
Sorry . . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No, I appreciate that, Mr. Goode.
But I think that, you know, it, it, it al, it also has been discussed publicly that the
Department, if they have water to reserve, they will issue water meter reservations.
So, you know, I guess my question to you is, you know, and what we're trying to
prevent from happening, as has been happening in the past is when someone goes
in and gets a subdivision approval without water meter reservation or without any
guarantee of a water source from the County. And instead all along the process,
they've received a statement from the Department saying there is no guarantee of
water availability. Then they get their final subdivision approval without water, and
they've already put in hundreds of thousands of dollars of improvements and possibly
bonded this subdivision and sold the lots to unsuspecting homeowners who believe
they will have a water meter, even though Department has said all along, "We cannot
guarantee any water." And then the subdivider comes to the County and says, "You
have to give us water." Do you believe, at that point, the County is obligated to give
them water?
MR. GOODE: Yes. And the reason I believe that is because the construction plans are
signed by Department of Water Supply. It says you gotta build a reservoir or a tank,
and you gotta put in these offsite improvements and these onsite improvements. And
included in that plan are water meters. It shows on the plan, water meters and where
they're going to be located.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Even though the Department has said we can't
guarantee any water?
MR. GOODE: I'm not certain that they say it at that point. They usually say it at preliminary
subdivision approval, or in the SMA applications, change in zoning for certain, you
know, farther back in the process-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
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MR. GOODE: But some point, they have to have some reasonable reliance--and this
comes back to, I think, to what Tom Cook was saying as, "Well, how much source is,
how much is available at any given time?" That's one of the difficult issues we have
is not knowing what that number is.
I can call Wastewater Division today and get an answer pretty darn close to what is
available in Kahului treatment plant, Lahaina, Kihei. They know, and they can tell
you.
You can't call Water and ask them, "How much do you have available?" You don't,
you--not certain. Or they, or "How much is unavailable?" Or "How much--you got
two million gallons of source coming online in two years. Okay, fine, but."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, you know, you're going way beyond my question,
Mr. Goode, so we have to keep-MR. GOODE: Okay . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --on, on point here. And, and just to kind of answer that,
we do have a printout as of September 30, of the amount of water that's available
within each system of the County. And if you weren't at the Water Resource meeting
when we discussed that last, you could get a copy of it from our committee analyst.
But the truth of the matter is there is no water available, and we have over-promised
the water.
And so my question to you is in order to get water from the County, even though
they're--the Department says there's none available, have you sued the County to get
water?
MR. GOODE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: KSD did not sue the County to get water?
MR. GOODE: No. We took the, the DWS to court because they failed to abide by an
agreement on payment for easements. It had nothing to, the water was already in.
But, no, I've never sued the Department of Water Supply for getting water, if you will.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Or filed a lawsuit?
MR. GOODE: Well, we filed a lawsuit based on what I said, but the water was already in. It
was just having them abide by the agreement.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The water itself was in, or the lines were in?
MR. GOODE: Everything was done. We were in. We built a water tank for 'em and
everything. It works well, but except they didn't abide by the agreement. Once we
filed the lawsuit, we got paid, so.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Goode.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, questions for our testifier?
Seeing none, hearing none, Mr. Goode, thank you-MR. GOODE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --very much.
Mr. Goode was the last individual who had signed up to testify this morning. The
Chair will provide opportunity for anyone in the gallery wanting to come and provide
comment on items on—that's been posted on today's agenda. You're welcome to
come on down to the podium at this time.
Members, seeing no one advancing, with no objections, the Chair would like to close
public testimony at this time.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
In addition, Members, if there's no objections, we are in receipt of several written
testimonies that is currently in your folders on your desks, if there's no objections, we
shall accept those testimonies into the record.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY RECEIVED
FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART OF THE RECORD
OF THIS MEETING:
1. Dennis Boehlje, Vice President of Planning and Development,
Betsill Brothers Construction;
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2.
3.
4.
5.

David Goode, Member, Pulehu Farm, L.LC,
David Goode, President, KSD Hawaii;
Grant Y. M. Chun, Vice President - Maui, A&B Properties, Inc.; and
Warren K. Watanabe, President, Maui County Farm Bureau.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, it's ten thirty-five right now. Chair will call for a ten-minute recess. We'll
stand in recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:32 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:45 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT FOR
CHAIR HOKAMA, EXCUSED.)
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Meeting of the Maui County Council for December 7, 2007, will
reconvene.
Members, thank you for that short break that we had.
Mr. Clerk, let's, let's continue.

MINUTES
The minutes of the Council of the County of Maui's regular meeting of November 2, 2007,
was presented at this time.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE THAT THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR COUNCIL
MEETING OF NOVEMBER 2, 2007 BE APPROVED.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to
approve the minutes of the regular meeting of November 2, 2007. Any discussion?
Hearing none, Members, all those in favor of the motion please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
The following Committee Reports were presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT
07-141 - BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
NO.
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO. 69 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF
PROSECUTING ATTORNEY", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be
ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-292, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-141 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ifs been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina, to adopt
Committee Report 07-141. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman.
This report details the Budget and Finance Committee's review and recommended
approval of a proposed bill to amend Appendix A of the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget
pertaining to the Department of Prosecuting Attorney.
The amendment provides an increased appropriation of $79,891 for the Edward
Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant awarded to the Department.
Your Committee further recommends filing of the communication.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional comment or discussion? Hearing none, the Chair will call for the
question. All those in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report 07-141 signify
by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried; eight "ayes" and one "excused", Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 69 (2007)
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COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 07-142 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO. 70 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO
AN INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR A STATE WATER
POLLUTION CONTROL REVOLVING FUND LOAN FOR THE CENTRAL
MAUI LANDFILL GAS COLLECTION AND FLARE CONSTRUCTION", be
PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

2.

That BILL NO. 71 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO
AN INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR A STATE WATER
POLLUTION CONTROL REVOLVING FUND LOAN FOR THE MOLOKAI
LANDFILL CELL 3 CONSTRUCTION", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and
be ORDERED TO PRINT;

3.

That BILL NO. 72 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO ESTIMATED REVENUES, CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS, AND TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS
(OPERATING AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS)", be PASSED
ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

4.

That BILL NO. 73 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 3459 (2007) RELATING TO THE ISSUANCE
OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI", be
PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and

5.

That County Communication No. 07-291, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-142 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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VICE - CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina, to adopt
Committee Report No. 07-142. Mr. Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Members, the bills contained within this report will allow for financing of the projects
described through low-interest State Revolving Fund Loans which are more
cost-effective than the use of County general obligation bonds.
After the BF Committee meeting on November 15, 2007, a concern was raised
regarding the bill amending the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget, specifically, the concern
was whether the Council can pass a budget amendment that calls for the deletion of
an appropriation already encumbered.
Members, if you remember, the Solid Waste Division Chief stated that the
Department of Environmental Management encumbered $219,550 of the existing
$3,000,000 Bond Fund appropriation for the Molokai Landfill Cell 3 Construction
project for amendments to design consultant's contract.
In general, the amount of an appropriation that has been encumbered should not be
deleted unless the encumbrance has been removed. Because this budget will
process establishing a new State Water Pollution Control Revolving Fund Loan
appropriation of $3.3 million and deleting the current bond appropriation of $3 million,
I would like to ask the Corporation Counsel at this time to advise us whether the
additional language required in transferring the encumbrance is required.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL BRIAN MOTO: Mr. Chairman. I, I have met with the Budget
Director and Finance Director, and your Committee staff on this issue, and basically
we think it's fine to go forward as is. We think it's clear that the bill that's on today's
agenda is really basically providing another financing mechanism for the same
project.
The monies that were already encumbered will be encumbered under the new
appropriation, so there's no risk or danger that there will be any default on, under the
contract that's already been signed. The full in--the intent is fully to comply with our,
any existing contractual obligations and to continue with the project.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
In light of the comment received by our Corporation Counsel, I ask Members' support
of the adoption of the committee report recommending passage of the proposed bills
and filing of the communication.
Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, Chair will call for the question. All
those in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-142, as well as the
filing of the communication, signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, thank you. Motion is carried--eight "ayes"; one
"excused", Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record, BILL NOS. 70 (2007), 71 (2007),
72 (2007), and 73 (2007), respectively.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 07-143 - BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO. 74 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING GENERAL BUDGET PROVISIONS 'FINANCIAL PROCEDURES
- SECTION 17' OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY
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OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS OR
NOTES", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;
2.

That County Communication No. 07-308, from the Director of Finance, be
FILED; and

3.

That County Communication No. 07-309, from the Director of Finance, be
FILED.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-143 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina, to adopt
Committee Report No. 07-143. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE TO AMEND COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-143.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Been moved--there's a motion to amend on the floor, moved by
Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I'm moving to amend Committee Report 07-143 to correct the date of the Budget and
Finance Committee meeting from December 3, 2007, to November 26, 2007.
My proposed amendment revised the first paragraph by deleting the date
"December 3, 2007", and inserting the date "November 26, 2007." I ask the
Members for considerable--consideration in amending this committee report.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional comment? Hearing none, Members, we have a motion on the
floor to amend Committee Report No, 07-143, by changing the date of the Budget
and Finance Committee, Committee's meeting from "December 3, 2007", to now
read "November 26, 2007."
Chair will call for the question. All those in favor of the motion to amend signify by
saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried.
Members, we're back to the main motion. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
This report details the Committee's review and recommended approval of a revised
proposed bill to amend Section 17 of the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget by increasing the
maximum allowable aggregate amount of transfers or notes to the Bond Fund or the
Housing Interim Financing and Buy-Back Revolving Fund from $30,000,000 to no
more than $40,000,000.
With this desired increase of the Bond Fund capital improvement projects, the higher
maximum transfer allowance will allow the Administration time to evaluate the bond
market before moving forward with a bond sale.
The Committee voted to recommend passage of the revised proposed bill and filing
of the two County Communications.
Thank you, Chairman.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, Chair will call for the question. All in
favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-143, As Amended, that
includes the filing of the communication signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, motion is carried--eight "ayes"; one "excused", Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 74 (2007),

COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 07-144 - LAND USE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
That BILL NO. 75 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
GRANTING SAMADHI BARON BUTTERFLY, TRUSTEE OF THE SAMADHI
BARON BUTTERFLY LIVING TRUST, DATED NOVEMBER 1, 2001, A
CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO OPERATE A ONE-BEDROOM TRANSIENT
VACATION RENTAL, KNOWN AS THE ALA 'AINA OCEAN VISTA
VACATION RENTAL, WITHIN THE COUNTY AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT,
FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT HCR 1, BOX 184A, HANA, MAUI, HAWAII",
be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and
2.

That County Communication No. 02-135, from the Planning Director, be
FILED.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Molina,
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-144,
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Molina, second by Mr. Pontanilla, to adopt
Committee Report 07-144. Mr. Molina,
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
Your Committee met on this matter back on November 14, 2007, to discuss a
one-year Conditional Use Permit application to operate a one-bedroom transient
vacation rental called 'Ala 'Aina Vista. This application was heard before the Hana
Advisory Committee and the Maui Planning Commission back in 2002, and received
favorable consideration from both bodies.
Your Committee noted formatting and nonsubstantive changes needed to be
incorporated into the bill due to the passage of time. Therefore, I ask for the
Council's support of this revised bill, as well as the filing of the communication.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Members, additional comments?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just had a.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Johnson,
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just had a question, Mr. Chair, and this would be to
Chair Molina, that is on, I guess it's page two of the committee report, it says, on the
last sentence of the Land Use Committee's report, in the second paragraph, it says:
"As a result, Hana Advisory Committee had voted to forward the application to the
Maui Planning Commission without a recommendation." So is there something
subsequent that the Hana Advisory Committee sent in transmitting their reversal and
support for this?
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I, I was not, I apologize, I was not able to attend that meeting. But according to this

report, they did not support it or reject it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Mr. Chair, you know, I, I, I read in a, in a portion of the
committee report, they did give favorable consideration to it.
And you're making reference to, if I may ask, Member Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: This is on page two of the Land Use Committee Report,
and it's the end sentence at the end of paragraph two, and it was: " . three
members had voted in favor of the application based on this understanding, one
member had voted against the application as contrary to the policy in the Hana
Community Plan. As a result, the Hana Advisory Committee had voted to forward the
application to the Maui Planning Commission without a recommendation." And my
question was that is there a subsequent measure that they voted and then forwarded
with a favorable recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: It'd be hard for me to answer that question at this time,
Mr. Chairman. I would have to do further research or consult with staff on that as
well.
So, but, at this point, you know, it, it did get favorable consideration by the Maui
Planning Commission. It would have seemed that there was some favorable
consideration by the Hana Advisory Committee. And, as Member Johnson stated,
maybe at, at a later point, possibly some resolution was not reached by the Advisory
Committee, thus the intent to send it on to the Planning Commission. But it was
documented in 2002 that the matter was heard before both bodies.
So maybe, I guess, if staff could answer that, or if there's a need for that, then so be
it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I'm not going to hold up the rest of the Council's work, but
I will be voting no on this simply because of the issue raised that it is inconsistent with
the Hana Community Plan, and because the Hana Advisory Committee did not,
according to this particular report, give overwhelming support to the application.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Members, additional comments? Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
The applicant is available in the gallery, Mr. Chairman, if you think they may add
some clarity to Member Johnson's question. Okay.
I would like to speak in support of the bill.
And the, as, as mentioned by Land Use Chairperson Molina, the Maui Planning
Commission did recommend approval with five conditions.
And part of the information that's in our binders that I'd like to highlight if Members
weren't able to read through the entirety, is that the Planning Department also
reported that there was no former complaints filed against this applicant. And we did
discuss it in Committee, and we did pass it out of Committee with the support of the
Members.
And there's sometimes questions about--and I think we all look at it--that when we
have an application on ag zoned property, we, you know, want to be sure what's
involved here.
And the applicant did try to farm and did try to take their harvest to Kahului. And just
because of the distance and, and the ability for them to farm on their land, it was not
profitable for them.
So right now, they still farm, but they donate their harvests to the community, to
neighbors--and they have started to document how much of that they're giving away.
And I think that's, you know, a, a, a commendable on the part of the applicant.
Also, I'd like to highlight that the applicant did receive twenty-three letters and
thirty-plus signatures in support of the application. Now, Kipahulu is a very small
community, and to get that many letters and signatures of support says a lot.
And I think one of the major supporters that lives in that community that I look to in
making my decision for support is John and "Tweety" Lind that have lived in that
community for a long time. Their families go back generations in that ahupua'a. And
John and Tweety Lind are known to be great stewards of the land in Kipahulu. For
them to support this would mean that they feel comfortable with this application.
Also in Kipahulu, there's a lack of employment or business opportunities to support
anyone.
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The applicants, the applicant does have some financial challenges because her
daughter has a chronic . . neck injury from an accident and they are decibly-desperately trying to be able to pay their bills and keep their property. The, so the
home rental will assist in financial challenges for the owner and the daughter to
survive in Kipahulu.
They started their application, I believe, in 2001, at the request of the County to meet
the County's requirements. They diligently went through the entire process for this,
and this bill and the application is just for one year Conditional Permit. And they do
live on the property. They are not an absentee owner. They live—both the mother
and daughter live on the property, and they have been property owners and residents
of Kipahulu for eighteen years.
They went through a lot. The Hana Advisory Committee that advises the Maui
Planning Commission had a public hearing in 2002. The Maui Planning Commission
had hearings in 2000--two times in 2002. The Council, under the Land Use, had this
referred to them in 2002, 2003, 2005, and 2007. And the consultant of the applicant
did send in, and it's part of our binders, the petitions and letters.
Another, I think, plus for this application, Mr. Chairman, is that they put no stress or
additional requirements on County infrastructure. They have a private water system.
There are no utilities in Kipahulu, so they have their own electrical power. They .. .
they have their own wastewater system; and these are not available by the County in,
in Hana.
So I think this applicant has been very diligent in following the requirements of the
County and, indeed, I think we should re--review these applications on a
case-by-case basis as the merits of their application reveal themselves.

So, Mr. Chairman, I ask my colleagues to support this bill and, and support this
application.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Members, additional questions or comments? Mr. Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
Back in 2002 as a Planning Commissioner, we have heard testimony in favor of this
particular venue. Our recommendation as, at the time, based on the five conditions,
was based on, on the five conditions, with the five conditions, was for approval.
And, and, Chairman, you know, 2002, and today is 2007, so, you know, five week-five years in waiting. So I'm going to be supporting this application.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Ms. Balsa, followed by Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you, Chair.
I, too, will be supporting the application.
And like others, you know, I'm very cognizant of the Community Plan and very
respectful of it. However, I think this is an unusual situation. There have been no
complaints against it. There were many, many letters of support.
We are talking about a widow and her daughter who have really no other means of
support--and we gave them approval for one year.
Their parcel is separated. It's a four-acre parcel and has no neighbors nearby. So,
obviously, it's a very tiny operation, so they're not going to be creating noise or cars
in the street like we hear on many of the other TVRs that we're looking at. And I feel
very comfortable. It's only for a year and, hopefully, by the time that people will need
renewals, we will have a new TVR ordinance, and that we can make a more
long-term decision at that time.
But I would not feel comfortable in taking away the livelihood of these two women
who have tried so hard to follow and be good, you know, stewards of their land, and
to survive.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Balsa.
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I WOULD LIKE TO MOVE TO AMEND CONDITION NO. 2 OF THE
BILL FROM ONE YEAR TO TWO YEARS: "THAT THE
CONDITIONAL PERMIT SHALL BE VALID FOR A PERIOD OF
TWO YEARS FROM THE EFFECTIVE DATE OF THIS
ORDINANCE; PROVIDED, THAT AN EXTENSION OF THIS
CONDITIONAL PERMIT BEYOND THIS", FROM ONE YEAR TO,
"TWO-YEAR PERIOD MAY BE GRANTED PURSUANT TO
SECTION 19.40.090, MAUI COUNTY CODE."
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: We have a motion to amend on the floor from Ms. Anderson, second
by Mr. Molina, to, under item, Ms. Anderson, its Item 2?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, Condition No. 2, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Condition 2, under Section 2, and we're changing the "one year"
effective, one-year period to "two years" for the Conditional Use Permit.
Members, we're all clear? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I think that it's only fair that we give the applicant a two-year period of validity before
she has to come back in for a renewal. We've done this with other Conditional
Permits, and some with even more time period. And, after all, she has been waiting
for over five years and has tried her best to comply.
And while I do have a problem with transient vacation rentals just getting a carte
blanche use of ag land, because I do think in some instances, they could be
negatively impacting the value of ag land. But in this particular case, I think that it's a
good use of the property. And, as Ms. Baisa said, she has no nearby neighbors. It's
a four-acre parcel. She does do farming and does contribute to her community with
the proceeds from her efforts.
And I think two years is just a fair length of time for us to offer on this Conditional
Permit.
Thank you, Chairman.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional comment on the amendment? Thank you. Chair will call for the
question. All those in favor of the amendment to, to change the Conditional Permit
period from one year to two years from the effective date of this ordinance, signify by
saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Motion is carried; eight-zero on the amendment.
Members, we're going to go back to the main motion. Additional discussion?
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I want to thank my colleague from Hana, Mr. Medeiros, for providing us a history and
additional clarification on the application.
And with regards to the Hana Advisory Committee, yes, it, it, it did not get a
recommendation even though it did receive, you know, a majority of votes, three to
one. But, upon conferring with Mr. Medeiros, we had found out that the Hana
Advisory Committee, I believe, is made up of seven members; and for it to go forward
with a recommendation, it would have needed four votes in favor of instead of three.
So that might have been the reason why, I guess, too, might have caused some
confusion with, with some of us.
So, anyway, just wanted to add that. And I'll definitely support the application.
I want to thank Member Anderson for her amendment as well.
Thank you, Chair.
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VICE - CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina.

Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
1, too, would like to thank Member Anderson for her foresight and, and, you know, her
being cognizant of the fact that it took the applicant, you know, through the County
system, over five years to get this to this point. And to require her to come back in
another year would, would, would have been, I, I think, very discouraging to anybody.
And so I want to thank Member Anderson for her amendment, and I continue to
support the, the bill and the motion .
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Members, additional comments? Ms. Baisa-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --followed by Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, Chair. Thank you.

I will be supporting the amendment.
In reality, we all realize that there is so much paperwork involved in processing an
application, that by the time Ms. Butterfly gets into satisfying what needs to be done,
two years will go by very quickly. And I'm very comfortable with that.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Miss--just for information purposes, we, we did pass the
amendment. We're back to the main motion.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Sorry.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and I want the applicant to know that my "No" vote is
no reflection on them at all. It's just that sometimes when you don't have the benefit
of having the participation in the conversation--I'm sure that they're doing a very good
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job. I'm not familiar with the property. I did not have an opportunity to look at the
photographs or anything else, or inquire as to whether Transient Accommodations
Tax and GET tax were being paid. So when those questions still are left out there,
I'm sure it will pass, but my no vote is not a reflection on the applicant.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Members, additional discussion? Seeing none, the Chair will call for the question.
All those in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-144, as amended,
and includes the filing of this—of the communication, signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, motion is carried--seven "ayes"; one "no", Ms. Johnson; one "excused",
Chairman Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record, BILL NO. 75 (2007).
COMMITTEE REPORT
07-145 - POLICY COMMITTEE:
NO.
Recommending that RESOLUTION NO. 07-147 , entitled "AUTHORIZING
SETTLEMENT OF NATHAN FURTADO VS. COUNTY OF MAUI, CASE
NO. 7-04-02140", be ADOPTED.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
ON YOUR BEHALF, CHAIR OF THE POLICY COMMITTEE, I
MOVE TO APPROVE COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-145.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Mr. Pontanilla, to
adopt Committee Report No. 07-145. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Your Policy Committee met on November 13, and recommended adoption of the
proposed resolution to authorize settlement of Nathan Furtado versus County of
Maui, Case No. 07-04-02140.
The claim alleges the Department of Water Supply employee suffered a work-related
injury that occurred on July 28, 2004.
After convening in executive session with the Deputy Director of Water Supply and a
Deputy Corporation Counsel, the Policy Committee voted to recommend the adoption
of the proposed resolution to authorize settlement of the matter.
On behalf of the Polic--Policy Committee Chair Mateo, I respectfully ask for the
body's full support of the adoption of this resolution.
Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, the Chair will call for the question.
All those in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-145 signify by
saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, motion is carried--eight "ayes"; one "excused", Chairman Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION NO. 07-147.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 07-146 -

POLICY COMMITTEE:

Recommending that RESOLUTION NO. 07-148 , entitled "AUTHORIZING
SETTLEMENT OF CLAIM NO. 2006-088 OF SHAWNI MENDOZA", be ADOPTED.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
ON BEHALF OF POLICY COMMITTEE CHAIR MATEO, I MOVE
TO APPROVE COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-146.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to adopt
Committee Report No. 07-146. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Your Policy Committee met on November 13, 2007, and recommended the adoption
of the proposed resolution to authorize settlement of claim of Shawni Mendoza,
Claim No. 2006-088, for $10,722.11.
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The claim alleges damages to the claimant's vehicle due to a collision with a County
vehicle on July 6, 2006.
On behalf of Policy Committee Chair Mateo, I respectfully ask for the body's full
support of the adoption of this resolution.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional discussion? Hear--hearing none, the Chair will call for the
question. All those in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-146
signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
VICTORINO, AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Members.
Motion is passed--eight "ayes"; one "excused", Member--Council Chair Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 07-148.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 07-147 - POLICY COMMITTEE:
Recommending that BILL NO. 76 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
TO REDUCE COUNTY FEES REQUIRED FOR RESIDENTIAL WORKFORCE
HOUSING UNITS", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO
PRINT.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
AGAIN, ON BEHALF OF YOU, MR. CHAIR, POLICY COMMITTEE
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE TO APPROVE COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 07-147.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ifs been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to adopt
Committee Report No. 07-147. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Your Policy Committee, having met on February 13, August 14, October 30,
November 1, and November 13 of this year, voted to recommend passage on first
reading of a proposed bill reducing County fees required for residential workforce
housing units.
This bill will provide an incentive to developers who meet the requirements of the
residential workforce housing policy by decreasing County fees required to build
residential workforce housing units.
On behalf of Policy Committee Chair Mateo, I respectfully ask for the body's full
support of the proposed bill.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, and while I initially supported the bill with
some reservations, I, I still have concerns about this. And, as you know, you and I
have spoken about what those specific concerns are.
And the goal and objective, in my mind, of passing along savings to the builders is so
that it will in effect result in a cost reduction so that more people are able to be
provided with housing. So if I look at a home that is priced at $250,000, and there's a
reduction, including park assessment and fees of $25,000, I naively would expect
that to be passed along to the consumer.
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As we heard today, that is not the case. And while amenities are wonderful, there
are times when if people really analyzed what the costs are if you put on--that's one
of the reasons why a lot of developers don't put on solar hot water heaters because
people can go individually and get the special financing through a solar roofs
initiative; also packages for appliances, brand new, are available which don't add to
the monthly cost of a mortgage; packages for furnishings; other amenities that they
may or may not be in a position to be able to afford at that time can help that
individual who's just marginally qualifying for that house to get into it.
So for me, Mr. Chair, and I don't mean any--there's no disrespect to yourself or the
other Members that support this, but particularly when I'm looking at park
assessment, that would have to be one heck of an expensive refrigerator to result in
$20,000, you know. And, and that, to me, is not justification enough for me to really
pass along the savings.
I know that also, Lokahi Pacific, for example, they're a nonprofit; they build housing.
My assumption is that they won't, they won't just include amenities and keep the cost
of the housing the same, but they will try to pass along that savings in further cost
reductions.
So for me right now, this is the deal breaker. And I, with all due respect to all the
work that had gone into this, I support the concept, but the execution in my mind was
always that there would be a cost savings and an ability for the end user and the
consumer who is desperately in need of affordable housing to get that in their pocket.
So that is why I will not be, at this point in time, supporting this.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Members, additional, additional comments, additional discussion on this item?
Chair will call for a two-minute recess at this point. We'll, we'll be in recess for two
minutes.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 11:22 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 11:25 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA, BOTH EXCUSED.)
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Maui County Council meeting of December 7, 2007 will reconvene.
Members, thank you for that, for that break.
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I WOULD LIKE TO MOVE TO AMEND THE BILL IN SECTION 12,
MEMBERS, THAT'S THE VERY LAST SENTENCE ON THE BILL
ATTACHED TO THE COMMITTEE REPORT: "THIS ORDINANCE
SHALL TAKE EFFECT TWO MONTHS FROM ITS APPROVAL",
I'D LIKE TO CHANGE THAT TO "ONE MONTH FROM ITS
APPROVAL".
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Balsa, to amend, Members, if
you're looking at, at the ordinance, Section 12, which is the very last page. It reads
the "ordinance shall take effect two months from its approval." The amendment is to
change the two months to "one month."
Mr. Moto, if I could just ask for your, your comment, by using the word "month," or
should we refer or reference.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thirty days.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah. Thirty days? Thank you.
Members, the amendment is to read "thirty days." Are we, are we okay with
understand the amendment? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, thank you, Chairman.
I think that it's, my understanding there's really only one project in the hopper at the
moment that would be affected by this. And I think thirty days, plus this is first
reading, so it would be another two weeks on to that, gives the department plenty of
time--various departments plenty of time to make their adjustments to accommodate
for this project. So I appreciate the Members' support.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, we're going to call for the question on the amendment. All those in favor
signify by saying "aye."

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
December 7, 2007
Page 61

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, AND
VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, we--motion is passed. We have seven "ayes"; one "no"; and one ex, one
"excused", Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's the amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That's the amendment.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Excuse me--six, yeah.
And I'm sorry, Members, I didn't notice that Mr. Victorino had left the chambers.
We have six "ayes" and one "no", Ms. Johnson; and two "excused", Mr. Hokama and
Mr. Victorino.
Okay. Members, we're---Ms., Ms. Anderson, any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No discussion, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, we're going to go back to the main motion. Chair will call for the question.
All those in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-147 as amended
signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, AND
VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
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VICE - CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?

NOES: COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, once, once again we have six "ayes"; one "no"; and two "excused",
Mr. Hokama and Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record, BILL NO. 76 (2007).
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 07-148 - PUBLIC WORKS AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That RESOLUTION NO. 07-149 , entitled "AUTHORIZING MAUI ELECTRIC
COMPANY, LIMITED, TO INSTALL ONE UTILITY POLE ON KOKOMO
ROAD, HAIKU, MAUI, HAWAII", be ADOPTED; and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-303, from the Director of Public Works, be
FILED.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-148.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you
Its been moved by Mr. Medeiros and second by Mr. Molina to adopt Committee
Report No. 07-148. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Your Public Works and Facilities Committee met on November 14, 2007, and
recommended the adoption of a proposed resolution approving the installation of one
60-foot utility pole within the County right-of-way, adjacent to land identified as
TMK: (2) 2-7-02:004, along Kokomo Road in Haiku, Maui.
The new 60-foot utility pole is required in order to connect to a planned substation
across Kokomo Road in the vicinity of the Fourth Marine Division Memorial Park in
the Giggle Hill area. The immediately adjacent utility poles are 45 and 50 feet in
height. The additional height for this one pole is required for vehicular safety
clearance given that the utility, utility lines will cross Kokomo Road.
I respectfully ask for the body's full support of this proposed resolution and the
adoption of this committee report.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Members, additional discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Because I'm not a member of that committee and was not
able to attend, is the 60-foot wood pole going to pose any additional hazards
because as was noted in a report, I believe, for the most recent windstorm and storm
activity that we've had, that most wooden poles are only able to withstand up to
55 mile per hour winds, whereas steel poles of the same height would be able to
withstand up to 110-mile-per-hour winds. And because of that height of the 60-foot
wood pole, are there any other structures that may be threatened as a result of that?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Johnson, I can ask the Director of Public Works to provide a
response if ..
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That would be fine if he could answer that.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Director--Mr. Director.
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DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Mr. Chairman. Generally, when Maui Electric erects
these poles, they do wind-loading analysis for any kind of new poles. Beyond that,
you know, some Maui Electric representatives are here. But, generally, before any
new poles are erected, they would do that analysis on wind-loading.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, Mr. Arakawa noted that Maui Electric
representatives are there. Since I was not able to benefit from participating in the
committee, may I ask respectfully that I be allowed to ask the question to those
representatives?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: At this point, Ms. Johnson, the representative for Maui Electric is
here, and we will ask him to please come forward.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: As quickly as he possibly can.
And if you can please recognize--identify yourself before starting your.
MR. GREG KAUHI: Greg Kauhi of Maui Electric Engineering.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you very much for being so gracious in answering my question. Do I need to
repeat the question for you or can you answer it from what information I already
provided?
MR. KAUHI: The design of the poles are dependent upon what is on the pole. Several
things take into consideration: size of cable, length of cable, type of voltage running
through the line.
So in this case, by our engineering standards, it's not required that we have to meet a
hundred-mile-an-hour wind, so it's designed for eighty miles for that type of line.
The area doesn't have a main transmission line. It has our sub-transmission line in
that area so it's not determined that we have to go to steel poles for that. We try not
to inundate Maui with steel poles if we don't have to, so we try to stay with our
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minimum requirements being able to try to meet every wind condition or weather
conditions.
And the other thing that people don't realize is soil conditions. In the Upcountry area,
we're lucky because it's not sand or loose sand and it doesn't have high water lev-water tables, so we're able to make sure that we can probably compact the, the poles
better.
In the coastal areas is where we actually would need to do more engineering, spend
more money, to develop greater foundations to hold up the structures that we need to
put up.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and thank you very much for that information 'cause
this is above what the standard rating is, then, of the 55 miles per hour . .
MR. KAUHI: Yes, yes. Normally, for . . . miles, you try to meet our 80-mile-an-hour wind.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And there's no risk in that area of termite damage?
MR. KAUHI: Not in Haiku. Fortunately, I live there; and, no, we, if there's anything that
would be of a problem would be probably wood rot.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. KAUHI: But because the poles are treated and then we're going through that thing
where we're making sure that the treatment is acceptable or . .. environmentally
safe.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And there's no immediate risk if the pole were to go
over, there's no immediate risk to structures adjacent to this area because it's
connecting up to the substation?
MR. KAUHI: I'm not exactly sure, but I would say in most cases, "No." The only thing we
may damage is someone's fence that's there about eight feet away from our pole, I
think.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much.
And I thank you, Mr. Chair. That answers my questions.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Thank you very much.
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Members, ad--additional discussion? Hearing none, the Chair will call for the
question. All those in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-148,
including the filing of the communication, signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
Members, the motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Mr. Hokama,
Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, I would note that the County Communication
that was filed was 07-303. For the record, that was RESOLUTION NO. 07-149.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
07-149 - PUBLIC WORKS AND FACILITIES COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO. 77 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING CHAPTER 18.20, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO
SUBDIVISION IMPROVEMENTS", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be
ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-95, from the Director of Public Works and
Environmental Management, be FILED.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO, 07-149.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Medeiros, second by Mr. Molina, to adopt
Committee Report No. 07-149. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Your Public Works and Facilities Committee met on July 5, 2007, September 19,
2007, and November 14, 2007, and recommended passage of a proposed bill on first
reading amending Chapter 18.20, Maui County Code.
This proposed bill would result in two amendments to the current Code. The first
proposed amendment would require frontage improvements to be made at the time
of subdivision for projects of three lots or less. Such improvements are currently
required for those subdivisions containing more than three lots. Tracking current
deferral agreements has been challenging, and the ability to monitor and enforce
such agreements has been questioned.
The second proposed amendment eliminates the option of paying an in-lieu fee and
instead requires the subdivider to construct access road improvements. The
Department of Public Works considers the in-lieu fee to be an inadequate means of
addressing pave--pavement requirements resulting from subdivisions of property.
The proposed bill attempts to treat all subdividers equitably, and require only a fair
share of infrastructure improvements from each individual project.
I respectfully ask for the body's full support of this proposed bill and the adoption of
this committee report.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Members, additional discussion? Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I support this measure because as Mr. Arakawa knows, I
have been harassing him for a long time about collecting money on deferral
agreements that are very, very old. And if we added up all of the money collectively
throughout the County for deferral agreements, we would have a substantial amount
for roadway repaving and sidewalks.
So I heartily support this, and I think that it's appropriate because it just has proven
that we not only can we not track, but we can't collect.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Members, additional comments? Hearing none, Members, the Chair will call for the
question.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: I'm sorry. Ms. Anderson, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I'm sorry, Chairman.
I just want some clarification. I've read the committee report. Not being a member of
the Committee, I am still slightly confused and maybe either the Committee Chair or
Mr. Arakawa could help me.
In subdivisions, for family subdivisions, will they still have the deferral or will they
have to pay upfront for in--infrastructure improvements-VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Director Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --on road access.
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Mr. Chair. As far as family subdivisions are concerned,
I, I would note that that's a separate provision of the Code, and the changes that you
have before you today would not affect that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Great. Thank you very much.
Thank you, Chairman.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Additional comments or discussion, Members? Hearing none, the Chair will call for
the question. All in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-149,
including the filing of the communication, signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Member Hokama and
Member Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 77 (2007).
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
07-150 - WATER RESOURCES COMMITTEE:
Recommending that BILL NO. 78 (2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING CHAPTER 14.01, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO NATIVE
HAWAIIAN WATER RIGHTS", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED
TO PRINT.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO APPROVE COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-150.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
December 7, 2007
Page 70

VICE - CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to adopt

Committee Report No. 07-150. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Your Water Resources Committee met on November 15, 2007, and recommended
approval of a bill entitled "AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 14.01, MAUI
COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO NATIVE HAWAIIAN WATER RIGHTS". The
purpose of this bill, Mr. Chairman, is to signify within the new Maui Water Code that
Native Hawaiian water rights shall not be abridged or any of the rights modified
according to Title 14, the Maui Water Code.
Basically, we're just taking the rights and entitlements that are already provided for
the, for Native Hawaiians, pursuant to the Hawaiian Homes Commission Act of 1920,
as well as the State Water Code, and incorporating it into our own Maui County
Water Code.
Ask for the Committee's approval.
Thank you, Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional discussion? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Yeah, I want to thank the Chair of the Water Resources Committee and the
Committee for recognizing this and making provisions to take care of, of this item
within their water bill--and it's certainly appreciated by the Hawaiian community.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, the Chair will call for the question.
All those in favor of the motion to adopt Committee Report No. 07-150 signify by
saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried, Members--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Member
Hokama and Member Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 78 (2007).
The following County Communications were presented.

COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO. 07-320

KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated November 15, 2007)

Transmitting sixty-six contracts for September 2007 for filing with the County Clerk.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-320.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina, to file
County Communication No. 07-320. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chair.
This communication from the Finance Director transmits sixty-six issued contracts for
the month of September 2007.
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In a memo dated November 28, 2007, to all of the Members I requested that they
notify me if they would like to refer a contract to the appropriate standing committee
for any discussion. Having not received any requests from the Members, my request
is to file County Communication 07-320.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, Chair will call for the question. All
those in favor of the motion to file County Communication No. 07-320 signify by
saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Chairman Hokama and
Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-321

- KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated November 19, 2007)

Transmitting forty-six contracts for October 2007 for filing with the County Clerk.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-321.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina, to file
County Communication No. 07-321. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
This communication from the Finance Director transmits forty-six issued contracts for
the month of October 2007.
In a memo dated November 28, from myself to the Members, I requested that they
notify me if they had any contracts that they would like to refer to the standing
committee. Having not received any requests, I would like to file this County
Communication.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAR MATEO: Additional comments or discussion, Members? Hearing none, Chair
will call for the question. All those in favor of the motion to file County
Communication No. 07-321 signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Chairman Hokama
and Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
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NO. 07-322

- CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated November 15, 2007)

In accordance with Section 2.41.040, Maui County Code, informing the Council of a
vacancy on the Committee on the Status of Women due to the resignation of Emma
Fay received on November 14, 2007.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
ON BEHALF OF POLICY COMMITTEE CHAIR MATEO, I MOVE
TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-322
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Its been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to file
County Communication No. 07-322. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
In accordance with the County Code, Section 2.41.040, this communication reports a
vacancy on the Committee on the Status of Women due to the resignation of Emma
Fay on November 14, 2007.
On your behalf and on behalf of all of us and the community, we'd like to thank
Ms. Fay for serving our community in this capacity, Mr. Chair.
There being no action required, on behalf of Policy Committee Chair Mateo, I ask the
Members for their favorable consideration in filing County Communication
No. 07-322.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Additional discussion, Members? Hearing none, Chair will call for the question. All
those in favor of a motion to file County Communication No. 07-322 signify by saying
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Chairman Hokama
and Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 07-323

- G. RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated November 29, 2007)

Transmitting the following:
1.

A proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO
COUNTY COUNCIL COMMITTEES";

2.

A proposed resolution entitled "AMENDING THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL
RELATING TO COMMITTEES"; and

3.

A draft resolution entitled "ESTABLISHING THE STANDING COMMITTEES
OF THE COUNCIL, DEFINING THEIR DUTIES, AND APPOINTING THEIR
MEMBERS".

Additionally, informing the Council that the following motions will be entertained:
1.

A motion to WAIVE the requirement of committee referral and
recommendation, pursuant to Section 5(H) of the Rules of the Council, for the
proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO COUNTY
COUNCIL COMMITTEES"; and

2.

A motion to PASS ON FIRST READING and ORDER TO PRINT the proposed
bill.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
ON BEHALF OF COUNCIL CHAIR HOKAMA, I MOVE TO WAIVE
THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE REFERRAL AND
RECOMMENDATION, PURSUANT TO SECTION 5(H) OF THE
RULES OF THE COUNCIL, FOR THE PROPOSED BILL
ENTITLED "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO
COUNTY COUNCIL COMMITTEES", WHICH IS ATTACHED TO
THE COMMUNICATION.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to waive the
requirements of committee referral and recommendation, pursuant to Section 5(H) of
the Rules of the Council. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
This motion will enable the Council to take immediate action on the proposed bill.
The purpose of the proposed bill is to allow the Council, by resolution, to provide for
non-voting members of committees.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, the, again, again, this motion is to
waive referral to committee. Members, all those in favor of the motion signify by
saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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VICE - CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Seven, seven and two "excused", Hokama

and Victorino. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
SINCE WE HAVE WAIVED THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL FOR
SENDING THIS TO COMMITTEE, I NOW MOVE THAT THE
PROPOSED BILL BE PASSED ON FIRST READING AND BE
ORDERED TO PRINT.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to pass
on first reading and be ordered to print, the proposed bill for an ordinance relating to
County Council Committees. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
As mentioned early--earlier, the proposed bill would authorize the Council, by
resolution, to provide for non-voting members of committees.
In addition, the proposed bill would allow the Council to define the number of
members necessary to constitute a quorum or to validate any act of the committee.
On behalf of Council Chair Hokama, I respectfully ask for the body's full support of
the proposed bill.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, additional discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I support this because primarily with the ruling that we
have been given only verbally by the Office of Information Practices, I just really
believe this is the only way that we can continue or that we should be operating to
conduct the people's business. And I think that this is very important, and I want to
thank you personally for moving this forward because for us to continue and start off
the new year, I think this is going to, hopefully, be passed very early, I believe, on
second and final reading after the first of this year. And I look forward to it because I
think it will make some of the problems that we've had much easier to deal with, and I
thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Members, additional comments? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, you know, on behalf of Chair Hokama and
specifically yourself, Mr. Mateo, as Vice-Chair, I would like to thank you for bringing
this forward. It's long overdue for us to deal with it. And, I, I know that the
resolutions will be going to your Committee so we can further discuss them, and I'll
save my comments at that time since I am a member of that Committee. But I think
that this is a real big step in the right direction. We're going to beat 01P to their
written opinion.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional--additional discussion? Hearing none, Members, we'll call for
the question. Those in favor of the motion to pass on first reading and be ordered to
print the proposed bill for an ordinance relating to County Council Committees, signify
by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: All those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, thank you. The motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two
"excused", Chairman Hokama and Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record, BILL NO. 79 (2007).
Mr. Chairman, with respect to the two proposed resolutions, will those resolutions be
referred to the Policy Committee
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk, thank you very much. Yes, they will be referred to the
Policy Committee.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Thank you, Mr, Chairman.
Mr. Chairman, following.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Excuse me, Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Yes, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: As these resolutions are attached to this communication
that I asked to waive, it's my understanding that I have to make a motion to transmit
these to your Policy Committee.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson, thank you for bringing that up. We'll take a, a short
two-minute recess.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Committee will stand in recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE VICE-CHAIR AT 11:53 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 11:57 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA, BOTH EXCUSED.)
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Maui County Council regular meeting of December 7, 2007 will
reconvene.
And, at this time, the Chair will call on Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 073-3 [sic],
WHICH TRANSMITS A PROPOSED RESOLUTION ENTITLED
"AMENDING THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL RELATING TO
COMMITTEES" AND A DRAFT RESOLUTION ENTITLED
"ESTABLISHING THE STANDING COMMITTEES OF THE
COUNCIL"--OOPS--"DEFINING THEIR DUTIES, AND
APPOINTING THEIR MEMBERS" BE REFERRED TO YOUR
POLICY COMMITTEE, CHAIR.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to refer
County Communication No. 07-323 to the Policy Committee. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
Referral of these resolutions will provide your Policy Committee with a vehicle to
discuss and make recommendations on how best to structure and define participation
by non-voting members in committee meetings.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members . . .
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Although the Council--although the Council has passed
the bill on first reading, referral of the bill with the communications will provide your
Policy Committee with a point of reference in its deliberations on the resolutions,
Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You're welcome, Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, everyone clear? Thank you very much. Members, Chair
is going to call for the question. All those in favor of the motion for the referral signify
by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Member Victorino
and Chairman Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
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NO. 07-324 - FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated November 6, 2007)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI
AS IT PERTAINS TO THE CIVIL DEFENSE AGENCY".
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-324 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-325

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated November 6, 2007)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI
AS IT PERTAINS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE".
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-325 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-326

- KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated November 15, 2007)

Transmitting copies of the Finance Director's Quarterly Report for Fiscal Year July 1,
2007 to June 30, 2008 as of September 30, 2007, and the Capital Improvement
Project Report as of September 30, 2007.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-326 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-327

- FREDERICK D. PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated November 14, 2007)

Transmitting a copy of the "FISCAL YEAR 2008 - FIRST QUARTER CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS IMPLEMENTATION REPORT" as of September 30,
2007.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-327 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
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NO. 07-328 - G. RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated November 20, 2007)
Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
SECTION 2.08.060, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO SALARIES OF
PERSONNEL IN THE OFFICE OF COUNCIL SERVICES AND OTHER COUNCIL
STAFF".
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-328 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.

(THE PROPOSED BILL ATTACHED TO COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 07-328 WAS PASSED ON FIRST
READING AND ORDERED TO PRINT LATER IN THE MEETING
AND ASSIGNED BILL NO. 80 (2007). COUNTY
COMMUNICATION NO. 07-328 WAS THEN FILED. See page
nos. 87 through 91 for discussion.)
NO. 07-329 - G. RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated November 27, 2007)
Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING THE COUNCIL CHAIR
TO CONTRACT FOR AN AUDIT OF MAUI ECONOMIC CONCERNS OF THE
COMMUNITY, INC."
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-329 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 07-330

CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated November 30, 2007)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO
THE DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT AND OFFICE OF THE MAYOR".
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-330 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee
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NO. 07-331

- JEFFREY S. HUNT, PLANNING DIRECTOR,
(dated November 16, 2007)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING A
CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO JANICE AND THOMAS N. FAIRBANKS TO OPERATE
A TEN-BEDROOM TRANSIENT VACATION RENTAL AT THE OLD WAILUKU INN
AT ULUPONO FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII", and
other related documents.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-331 be referred to the Land Use Committee.
NO. 07-332 - RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated November 29, 2007)
Transmitting a letter dated November 27, 2007, from Ralph Masuda, Vice President
of Planning and Zoning, Castle & Cooke Resorts, LLC, providing a status report in
compliance with Ordinance No. 3137, amending the State Land Use District
Classification from Rural to Urban for property situated at Manele, Lanai, Hawaii.
(The Terraces at Manele)
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-332 be referred to the Planning Committee,
NO. 07-333 - DON MEDEIROS, DIRECTOR OF TRANSPORTATION,
(dated November 29, 2007)
Requesting an opportunity to update the Council on bus stop planning and design,
and transmitting a copy of a proposal entitled "Maui County Bus Stop Planning and
Design".
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-333 be referred to the Planning Committee.
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NO. 07-334 - MICHAEL J. MOLINA, COUNCILMEMBER,
(dated November 20, 2007)
Transmitting the following:
A proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
SECTION 19.530.030, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO
ADMINISTRATIVE ENFORCEMENT"; and
A draft resolution entitled "'REFERRING TO THE LANAI, MAUI, AND
MOLOKAI PLANNING COMMISSIONS A PROPOSED BILL AMENDING
SECTION 19.530.030, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO
ADMINISTRATIVE ENFORCEMENT".
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-334 be referred to the Policy Committee.
NO. 07-335

KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated November 20, 2007)

In accordance with Section 3.16.020C, Maui County Code, transmitting two reports
on settlement of claims as of September 30, 2007.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-335 be referred to the Policy Committee.
(COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-335 WAS FILED LATER IN
THE MEETING. See page nos. 85 and 86 for discussion.)

NO. 07-336

- RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated November 29, 2007)

Transmitting a communication from Bud Clifton relating to parking in Paia Town.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-336 be referred to the Public Works and Facilities Committee.
(See page nos. 86 and 87 for comments.)
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NO. 07-337

- JEFFREY K. ENG, DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY,
(dated November 20, 2007)

Transmitting copies of the Department of Water Supply's Monthly Source Report and
Groundwater Use Report for the month ended October 2007.
The Deputy County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County
Communication No. 07-337 be referred to the Water Resources Committee.

ACTION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-335
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms., Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
ON BEHALF OF POLICY COMMI I I EE CHAIR MATEO, I MOVE
TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-335.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Second, anyone?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Mr. Molina, to file
County Communication No. 07-335, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
In accordance with Section 3.16.020C of the Maui County Code, the Director of
Finance submitted two reports on the settlement of claims as of September 30, 2007.
There being no action required, Mr. Chairman, on behalf of Polic--Policy Committee
Chair Mateo, I ask for the Members favorable consideration in filing County
Communication No. 07-335.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, additional comment/discussion? Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. Just again because this is not going to go to
committee, it's interesting to note that on the second page, the summary of the
Self-Insurance expenditures is $217,602.93, and all but a few thousand of that is for
attorneys. So when there are suits that we have to settle, this is where the taxpayers'
money is going. So I just want to make people painfully aware of the fact that when
you take the County, in effect, the taxpayers of this County to court, that a good
percentage of that money will not end up benefitting the citizens of this community. It
will end up benefiting the legal community--no offense to the legal community, but
they are well compensated, Mr. Chair.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, Members, the Chair will call for the
question. All those in favor of the motion to file County Communication No. 07-335
signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Chairman Hokama
and Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-335 WAS FILED.

COMMENTS RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-336
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, Members, are, if there are any further requests at this
time for consideration? Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Actually, I, I have no requests for reconsideration,

Mr. Chairman, but I just have to make one comment. I can't stand not to because
I've been reading mostly from a script today.
But County Communication No. 336, being transmitted from the Chair of the Council
to the body, this will be going to the Public Works and Facilities Committee, of which I
am not a member, but it's a letter from Mr. Bud Clifton, and he, he's talking about
fixing the roads and why the Superferry is going to be bringing us all this additional
traffic, and it attaches a pedi--a petition, a very lengthy petition, and I just thought it
was well spoken that the name of their group is "Eh! Fix the Road First."
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, if there's any additional considerations? Mr. Pontanilla.

ACTION RELATING TO
COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 07-328
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
MR. CHAIRMAN, MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF
COMMITTEE REFERRAL AND RECOMMENDATION FOR THE
PROPOSED BILL TRANSMITTED BY COUNTY
COMMUNICATION 07-328.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Zero, zero-seven. I'm sorry, Mr. Pontanilla, 07?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Dash three two-eight.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Three two-eight. Okay.
Members, we have a motion on the floor to waive committee referral and
recommendation, pursuant to Section 5(H) of the Rules of the Council, be waived.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
Chair, this matter regarding the legislative staff salary plan does not require
committee consideration. The Council routinely updates the salary plan whenever
pay adjustments are made for similar position in the executive branch.
Since the cost of the salary plan update was included in the current budget and the
proposal does not reflect a change in the, in policy, I would like to have the
committee conserve its time for other pending issues.
In correspondence dated December 3, 2007, I notified the Members of my intention
to waive referral to committee. Accordingly, I did not receive concerns regarding the
proposed bill, so as such, I am proceeding with the waiving on Council Rules.
MR. CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT PROPOSED BILL
TRANSMITTED IN COUNTY COMMUNICATION 07-328 BE
ADOPTED AND COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS BE FILED.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr., Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional discussion?
Thank you, thank you.
Members, I, I, I stand corrected. We have a motion on the floor to waive the rules of
the requirements; therefore, we will call for that vote at this point before getting into
the, the meat of our discussion.
At this time, the Chair will call for the question. This is for the referral. Members, all
those in favor signify by saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried--seven-zero, seven "ayes"; two "excused",
Hokama and Victorino.
Thank you.
Again, Mr. Pontanilla went through his brief explanation for the request, and the Chair
will again call Mr., Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Mr. Chair, Mr. Chair, this matter regarding the
legislative staffs salary plan does not require committee consider, oh, we already
took care of that.
MR. CHAIR, I MOVE THAT THE PROPOSED BILL
TRANSMITTED IN COUNTY COMMUNICATION 07-328 BE
ADOPTED AND THE COUNTY COMMUNICATION BE FILED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Molina, to adopt
bill attached to County Communication 07-328, and that the item be filed.
Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
The purpose of the proposed bill is to update the Maui County Code provisions
setting salary ranges for legislative employees by updating the salary plan for
employees of the Office of Council Services.
The bill updates the plan for certain Council Service positions in accordance with the
nego--negotiated salary schedule for collective bargaining employees in similar
position, which became effective July 1, 2007.
Funding of the salary plan adjustments were projected and included in the current
adopted budget. It has been the practice of Council to routinely provide this, these
updates that provide employees with fair and competitive wages. Therefore, I
request the adoption of the proposed bill and the filing of the communication.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, Members--I'm sorry, Ms. Anderson,
go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Did we not make provisions for the increases during the
last budget session?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman. Mr. Fukuoka, please.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Fukuoka.
DIRECTOR OF COUNCIL. SERVICES KEN FUKUOKA: Thank you.
Yes, it, it was budgeted.
We did not make the salary adjustments that were necessary in the Maui County
Code because we didn't have the specific figures at that time. So, actually, it took a
while after that, and now we're doing the change in the County Code schedules.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and so--thank you for that, Mr. Fukuoka.
And, so, Mr. Chairman, will these salary increases be retroactive to July 1?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Fukuoka.
DIRECTOR OF COUNCIL SERVICES: Yes. The intent is to start it as of July 1.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
Thank you, Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Additional comments, Members? Hearing none, the Chair will call for the motion to
adopt the bill attached to County Communication 07-328, relating to the salary plan
for legislative staff, be passed on first reading and be ordered to print--and it does
include the filing of the communication.
Members, all those in favor signify by saying "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Chairman Hokama,
Mr. Victorino.
Thank you very much, Members.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record, BILL NO. 80 (2007).
Mr. Chairman, presently before the, the body is the recommended referrals of the
County Communications.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, as you can--if there's no objections, each of the communications will be
referred to the respective committees as shown on the left-hand margin of your
agendas.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: No objections, so ordered. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk. One minute, Mr. Clerk.
Members, the Chair is aware of the time. We, we're not that far away from
completing the agenda. If it's the body's choice, we can stay and continue and finish
the agenda before, you know, having our lunch.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Let's finish.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Let's go.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
The following bills for ordinances were presented.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 67 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING DAVID DANTES AND
BEVERLY LIVINGSTON, DBA MAUI TRADEWINDS, A CONDITIONAL PERMIT
TO USE ONE BEDROOM ON THE FIRST LEVEL OF A TWO-STORY
MAIN FARM DWELLING (DWELLING A), AND TWO BEDROOMS OF A
SECOND FARM DWELLING (DWELLING B), FOR TRANSIENT VACATION
RENTALS WITHIN THE COUNTY AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT, FOR
PROPERTY SITUATED AT 4320 UNE PLACE, HAIKU, MAUI, HAWAII
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO APPROVE ON SECOND AND FINAL READING BILL
NO. 67.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTAN1LLA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Molina, second by Mr. Pontanilla, to pass on
second and final reading Bill No. 67. Mr. Molina,
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Bill No. 67 grants approval for a one-year Conditional Use Permit to operate transient
vacation rentals within the County Ag District situated at 4320 Une Place in Haiku for
David Dantes and Beverly Livingston, doing business as Maui Tradewinds.
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I would ask for the body's support once again as this matter was previously approved
at the last Council meeting on first reading.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I WOULD LIKE TO MOVE TO AMEND THE BILL, CONDITION 2,
AGAIN BY INCREASING THE ONE YEAR VALIDITY DATE TO
TWO YEARS, WITH AN EXTENSION BEYOND, WELL, I GUESS
I'LL HAVE TO READ THE WHOLE THING: THAT THE
CONDITIONAL PERMIT SHALL BE VALID FOR A PERIOD OF
TWO (2) YEARS FROM THE EFFECTIVE DATE OF THIS
ORDINANCE; PROVIDED, THAT AN EXTENSION OF THIS
CONDITIONAL PERMIT BEYOND THIS TWO-YEAR PERIOD
MAY BE GRANTED PURSUANT TO SECTION 19.40.090, MAUI
COUNTY CODE."
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, we have a motion to amend on the floor by Ms. Anderson, second by
Mr. Molina, to amend Condition 2, which would change the, the time, the period from
one year to two year in both referenced areas of this condition,
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Again, I think that two years is a fair period of time.
First of all, this applicant has full support of the surrounding community. We got no
negative comments from anyone and many people testified in support. The same
with the previous one that we just gave two years to.
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And, additionally, while this is on ag land, the property itself is very "slopey" and has
a gully. It's not really appropriate for farming. And also, the applicant lives on the
property. And considering all that, I think it's fair to give them a two-year Conditional
Permit so that they're not back here within a year and having to wait another two or
three years to even get the extension done. So given the timeframe that they've
waited, I think it's a fair period of time, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, additional comments or discussion on the amendment? Hearing none,
Members, we'll call for the question for the amendment. All those in favor signify by
saying "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Amendment is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Hokama and
Victorino.
We're back to the main motion.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No further discussion, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Additional discussion, Members? Hearing none, Chair will call for
the question. All those in favor of the motion to pass on second and final reading Bill
No. 67, as amended, entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING DAVID
DANTES AND BEVERLY LIVINGSTON, DBA MAUI TRADEWINDS, A
CONDITIONAL PERMIT OF [sic] USE ONE BEDROOM ON THE FIRST LEVEL OF
A TWO-STORY MAIN FARM DWELLING (DWELLING A), AND TWO BEDROOMS
OF A SECOND FARM DWELLING (DWELLING B), FOR TRANSIENT VACATION
RENTALS WITHIN THE COUNTY AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT, FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT 4320 UNE PLACE, HAIKU, MAUI, HAWAII", signify by saying "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused", Chairman Hokama
and Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO, 68 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ARTICLE 1 OF TITLE 14, MAUI COUNTY
CODE, AND TITLE 18, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO WATER AVAILABILITY
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO PASS BILL 68 ON SECOND AND FINAL READING.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Its been moved by Ms. Anderson, second by Ms. Johnson, to pass
on second and final reading Bill No. 68. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
In essence, this bill amends Title 1--Article 1 of Title 14, Maui County Code, and
Title 18, Maui County Code, relating to Water Availability. The bill requires written
verification of a long-term, reliable source of water prior to approval of large
subdivisions.
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This law, if adopted, would change the long-standing water and land use policy of our
County and State. Right now the policy of both the County and the State is
essentially that land use development should dictate water development. In other
words, under the current policy, our Water Department's primary responsibility is to
simply supply water for whatever development is approved.
Our past and current policy has been appropriately described as having "putting the
cart before the horse," or as said by Councilmember Victorino, it's like writing checks
with, without knowing how much is in your bank account.
Today, if adopted, this bill would "put the horse before the cart." If adopted, the bill
will also be a step towards integrating land use and water development, something
that many other jurisdictions across the Nation have already adopted.
By integration, I mean requiring the Planning Department, the Public Works
Department, and the Water Department to work together before another large
development is approved so that we're assured that we have long-term, reliable
supply of water now and into the future.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I request support from the Membership.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Ms. Baisa,
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I MOVE TO AMEND BILL NO. 68 (2007) BY ADDING THE
FOLLOWING AS THE SECOND SENTENCE IN SECTION 8:
"THIS ORDINANCE DOES NOT APPLY TO APPLICANTS WHO
SUBMITTED SUBDIVISION CONSTRUCTION PLANS PRIOR TO
THE ORDINANCE'S EFFECTIVE DATE."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
It's been moved by Ms. Balsa, second by Ms. Anderson, to amend--it was the second
sentence in Section 8?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, well we'll be adding a second sentence.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, in Section 8; and that sentence would read "This ordinance
does not apply to applicants who submitted subdivision construction plans pursuant
to Section 18.201 through 18.201(4), prior to the ordinance's effective date."
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair, for adding the citations from
the law in my motion. I didn't quite get there, so thank you very much. The intent
remains the same.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson--I'm sorry, Ms. Balsa. Ms. Anderson just
raised her hand.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Sorry.
Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You're calling on me?
I'm not sure those citations were accurate. If we could have Corporation Counsel
recite them for us please, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. We'll ask Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
Looking at the underlined sentence as set forth in Councilmember Balsa's
December 7 memo, inserting--I recommend inserting into that underlined sentence
after the words "construction plans", right there, the phrase, "pursuant to
Sections 18.20.150 through 18.20.170, Maui County Code,"; and then the sentence
would continue, "prior to the ordinance's effective date."
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Those citations have been corrected. Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
Ms. Johnson.

Members, we'll--I'm sorry. Go ahead, Ms. Anderson, ah,
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Ah, Johnson. I, I just had a question.
And, you know, because this is--and I don't have the citations of the Code in front of
me--but because we've had other plans submitted, now they're pursuant to 18.20, is,
is that the compliance section, Mr. Moto?
VICE--CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Moto.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman.
The sections that are cited, 18.20.150 through 18.20.170, are from the subdivision
title; and they address the part of the subdivision procedure after the subdivider has
approved, has gotten approval of his preliminary plat, but before final approval. And
that's the point in the process where the subdivider is told that he must prepare and
submit to the director, construction plans and specifications.
From, from my perspective, the reason why I'm suggesting that this be inserted is to
make it crystal clear what is meant by this amendment when it says, "submit
subdivision construction plans," we're referencing a particular procedure within
Title 18.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And, and my reading or my interpretation of that is
because we've had problems with just simply submitting something, but not having it
in compliance with anything, it was my concern because I know that one of the
testifiers mentioned, "Oh, well, do my plans have to be approved or do, you know,
just submit them?" So, to me, you know, the question comes in, "Well, you could
submit anything you want, but whether it is in compliance with the requirements
under that section of the Code is entirely a different matter. And we've had this quite
a number of times, so if that addresses this particular concern by saying, "pursuant
to", meaning also in compliance with, then I have no problem with that.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Just for clarification and for--I know Ms. Johnson was not a member of our
committee, so she didn't have the opportunity to ask questions when we deliberated
on this--but in the bill, under Section 14.12.040, where it, the headline is "Written
verification of long-term, reliable supply of water", it does say, "No subdivision shall
be approved, unless prior to submittal of subdivision construction plans pursuant to
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section 18.20.160 of this code, the director shall provide written verification of a
long-term, reliable supply of water."
So we have spelled out already in the bill that the construction plans must be
pursuant to Section 18.20.160, which specifically spells out what has to be included
in the construction plans. So if they submit plans that are incomplete, then they're
not pursuant to the requirement of the code.
And, you know, this is, 1 think, a lot of the reason it takes so long to get construction
plans approved because they often don't submit them in total compliance, and then
they have to be sent back, they're redlined, and sent back again.
I do support Member Baisa's addition to the last Section 8 of the bill. You know, this
section only says right now, "This ordinance shall take effect upon its approval." We
want it to be perfectly clear, you know, we felt that it was clear enough in this section
that I just read, that it had, you know, unless submitted prior to submittal of
subdivision construction plans. In other words, anyone that has construction plans
that have already been submitted, they're free and clear of having to go back and get
verification.
But members of the construction community or development community are, are
feeling a little unsteady about this, so Ms. Baisa's amendment further clarifies that,
Mr. Chairman, so there is no question. And the citations that Mr. Moto gave us,
again, just spell out exactly what construction plans are supposed to be comprised of.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BA1SA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
And I'd like to thank Member Anderson for her support because she clearly is
probably the best, the most knowledgeable person on our, on our Council, on this
issue. She's the Water Resources Chair and is the author of the bill, I mean the
current incarnation of it for sure; and she's worked very, very hard on it.
But I am uncomfortable when there is misunderstanding, or we're not clear about the

intent of a bill. I think it's better that we put it down because one day when none of
us are around, somebody's going to pick this up and say, "What was the intent'?" So
I think it's better that we do it now, and I'd like to thank you and Mr. Moto for the
insertions of the proper references.
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But I respectfully ask my colleagues to support the amendment.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Balsa.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I believe that answered my questions because, you know,
"pursuant" can mean a lot of things. It can, in my interpretation, I wanted to make
absolutely certain that "pursuant" also meant "in full compliance with," because that,
a lot of times, you know, we use "pursuant" all over the place. And, yet, what we get
is not in compliance with that chapter of the code.
So I very gratified that at least they must submit construction plans that are in
compliance pursuant to this chapter. And I'm substituting that language in my own
behalf, but not to insert in the bill.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Members, additional questions? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chair, I would just like to afford the Director of Public
Works the opportunity to comment on this amendment.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: if he would please do so.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Director Arakawa.
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS MILTON ARAKAWA: Councilmember Anderson, I, I did
have a chance to review the amendment, and I'm in support of it.
I, I believe it adds to the bill and clarifies the overall intent.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you very much.
Thank you, Chairman.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
The Chair would like to ask Mr. Moto if you could once again give us that appropriate
section citations that you, you made. It was 18.20.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Point 150-VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Urn-hum.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: --through 18.20.170, 1-7-0.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, additional discussion? Hearing none, Members, we're going to, we're
going to deal with the--Ms. Baisa's amendment first. And just to be real clear, the
amendment adds the second sentence to Section 8, and that will read: "This
ordinance does not apply to applicants who submitted subdivision construction plans
prior to."
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Pursuant.
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Pursuant.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Oh, "pursuant to Section 18.20.150 through 18.20.170,"
the ordinance's effective date." Understood?

"prior to

Thank you. The Chair will call for the question. All those in favor signify by saying
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Amendment is carried; seven "ayes" and two "excused", Chair
Hokama and Mr. Victorino.
Going back to the main motion, Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I made my comments, but I, I have other
comments, but I'd like other Members, since this is the final reading of the bill,
Mr. Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Members, additional discussion-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: If others.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --or comments prior to having. Ms. Anderson? Ms. Balsa, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you much--thank you very much, Mr. Chair.
I'm not going to propose another amendment, but I would-VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --like to express that at some point, I would like to generate a
referral relating to the County policies on the water meter reservations. I heard a lot
about it. I've had a lot of phone calls, e-mails, and people worried about the water
reservations. And I think it's a matter worth talking about a little bit more, but I will be
in support of the amended bill.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank, thank you.
Members, additional discussion? Ms. Johnson,
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: You know, and, and we afford every opportunity for people
to come and give their input, both at the Council level and, of course, at the
committee level. Even though that, at that point in time, I wasn't able to participate in
the committee discussion—unique situation that we had to face, I did try to follow as
best I could all of the different amendments that had been added and the responses.
And I really believe that Ms. Anderson and the Committee members, as well as staff,
tried to incorporate as many of the suggestions as they possibly could to make this
bill a good bill; and I believe that the majority of those concerns were addressed.
I do not happen to agree with some statements made today by members of the public
that say they want to build something and then wait, you know, in line even if there's
no water there, by means of having a meter reservation, and then using Kula as a
really good example of a system of reservation that works. For obvious reasons, the
Kula water reservation system--and I've participated in many of the meetings where
we heard nothing but complaints, problems with the list, difficulties about the
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existence or nonexistence of several different lists, disputes; and I think that, that is
one of the worst things I have ever seen.
So I would not compound problems by trying to insert a system of reservations where
we have not ironed out the problems in our existing reservation system. So I heartily
support this bill. I believe it is not a moratorium on development. I think there are
opportunities for partnering.
And where there is, I guess, some kind of perception that this is to shut down all
development, this is an opportunity for the development community to come forward
and partner with us, which they have done in many other situations, to actually
produce a desired result. And if it means partnering on developing water systems
and storage and other things, partnering with the County, well, then I believe this kind
of a measure will help to bring those people to the table in a much more rapid
fashion, if they want to see responsible development.
And to me, I am not willing, as was suggested by some of the testifiers, to
compromise existing users for people that are not currently on the system. We have
problems, and I'm not willing to add to those.
So I believe Member Anderson and her Committee and the staff and our legal
counsel has done the best possible job in crafting this bill, and I wholeheartedly
support it.
Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Additional discussion? Mr. Molina, followed by Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.
You know, I don't think there ever is a perfect bill. And, and I see a parallel with this
bill with your Workforce Housing Policy bill. When, when it was initially proposed,
there was a lot of concern and folks thinking that the sky may fall. Well, you know,
thus far it hasn't fallen yet.
And I think laws are, are made to be changed whether it be now or over time. And I
think former Councilmember Kane put it very succinctly that it's important that we
continue to monitor it. And should this pass and not just let it go over time, let's con-let's continue to monitor it and see what happens. And then if a, a crisis arises, then
address it.
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So it's, this is a starting point, a template, as I see it right now. So, for me, you know,
I'll support it, and then we'll see what happens down the road.
And I want to thank Member Anderson, as well as Member Kane, and everyone else
in the Water Committee for putting a lot of time into this particular matter and I know
a, a lot of input was taken from all sectors of the public on this. And, you know,
water, of course, is such a precious resource and nothing can go with, without water.
So I think it, it shows that we're, we're, we're, we're both concerned about the
availability of water, as well as the needs to have water as it relates towards growth.
So we need to give it a try and we'll see what happens from there.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I'm going to be supporting this bill, but I'd like to make some comments.
In regards to the availability of water, when you look at big landowners such as A&B,
Maui Land & Pine, and other developers, you know, for them it's, it's going to be easy
for them to get water. But when you look at the smaller businesses, smaller
developers, that depend on the County infrastructure, those guys going struggle.
And I think it's going to be upon this County, because of our Water Use and
Development Plan that was created back in 1990-whatever, which is really outdated,
we, we, we make, we need to make sure that the strategies that's coming about in
regards to water and, and the availabil--availability of water, that we adheed [sic] to
those strategies. Otherwise, I, I just going to put it bluntly, the smaller guys going
lose out.
Thank you, Chairman.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, additional, additional discussion?
The Chair would like to add my two-cents' worth.
As a member of the Water Resource Committee, I, I really think this is the way to go.
I think we, as a group, had grown up. And as a group growing up, we're now ready
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to handle the responsibility that comes in taking a look at being able to manage the
resources that is so viable and fragile for our island home.
We were told by the Water Department early on that this, this County, or this island in
particular, Maui, is in crisis. Water was a primary concern.
And what the bill does, it provides us with a direction. It provides us with an
opportunity now to be more responsible, to address the, the, the needs of the
resources, and to be more accountable. And this, again, like the Residential
Workforce Housing Policy, this is the first step, this is the beginning to help us
address one of this County's most critical problems, water availability.
So I, myself, am glad to be able to support the, the bill. Thank you.
And, at this time,

turn it over to Ms. Anderson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you for those
comments and for your support on the Committee.
This was a long haul for all of us, not just for the Committee, for the community, for
the development community, and for the Administration, all parties were involved
and, and were enormous--enormously helpful.
You know, I'm just going to say it like it is. I mean we have to, we have to face the
reality of what is really in front of us, you know. It's easy to kind of ignore the truth if
the truth hurts. But the truth is we have 800,000 gallons of water needs facing the
Central Maui System, of which we have no water to provide. These are, are, are
needs that are current. So—and that's not even into the future. I'm talking current.
So we need to conserve. We need to be very careful about what we have. We need
to protect our current users, Mr. Chairman, and not be robbing Peter to pay Paul.
And, and, you know, this, this bill will apply across the County. And even though
we're in a, I feel, a crisis in the Central System, we're not far off from that same
situation in the Upcountry System, in the Lahaina System. And look what's
happened with this storm. People have to stop using water because we don't have
the electricity to pump the pumps to keep the tanks full. We have waterlines broken.
We don't have enough redundancy built into our system. So we need to be very,
very careful about the, the resource that we currently have and in protecting it for
future use.
And, yes, we need to develop more source. But this Administration is working hard
at getting that to happen, as well as the private development community.
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Mr. Pontanilla's comments about the big landowners having the ... to go out and get
the water. That's true. But, you know what, when they get water and partner with the
County, they don't want to maintain and operate it, so they're going to be partnering
with the County. They'll have their share of the water, but then the County gets our
share of the water, and that's the water that's going to be for the little guys. And,
hopefully, the little guys will include the people that had been waiting on the
Upcountry water list, you know, for years, and the people that are waiting to develop
homes in Central and South Maui that are little guys.
So, you know, we've got to take a proactive step in the right direction, and this bill
says, "Show me the water before you start digging up the ground." And is that not
sensible? I think it is.
I want to thank dep--Department of Water Supply Director Jeff Eng who was very
helpful in getting this bill put together, as well as his Deputy Director Eric Yamashige.
Both of them were extremely cooperative and extremely supportive in seeing this bill
happen. Also the Department of Public Works Director, Mr. Milton Arakawa--thank
you very much, Mr. Arakawa, for weighing in on this and helping us make the
amendments necessary to Title 18; as well as our Deputy Corporation Counsel Ed
Kushi. He helped us all the way through on this bill and was immensely helpful,
especially towards, you know, the final hours when we had to fine-tune it. All of these
men took time out of their day repeatedly in that last week to make sure that we could
get this bill forward on the docket in a timely manner.
I'd also like to thank our own staff, Mr. David Raatz. He's Legal Analyst for OCS. He
stepped in and helped us tighten up this bill in a manner that really made it readable
and took a lot of redundancy out of it. My Legislative Analyst for the Water Resource
Committee, Kim Willenbrink. She was with this bill all the way through and was
extremely helpful. And last but certainly not least, I'd like to thank my own legislative
aide from my office, Mr. Jock Yamaguchi. He's been with this bill for three years.
He's seen it go through a whole metamorphism. And if anybody knows how good
this bill is now, it's Mr. Yamaguchi 'cause he saw it when it first was given birth.
So I think we've improved this to the extent possible, Mr. Chairman. And I thank all
the Members for their support, and all those people who participated. It's much
appreciated.
Thank you, Chairman,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, Chair will call for the question. All those in favor of the motion to pass on
second and final reading Bill No. 68, as amended, entitled "A BILL FOR AN
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ORDINANCE AMENDING ARTICLE 1 OF TITLE 14, MAUI COUNTY CODE, AND
TITLE 18, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO WATER AVAILABILITY", signify
by saying "aye.
II

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA,
JOHNSON, MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: All those opposed?
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, the motion is carried--seven "ayes"; two "excused",
Chairman Hokama and Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, nothing further is scheduled to come before the
Council.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Members, into "Announcements", and the Chair will start at this end,
on, on my right, starting with Mr. Pontanilla.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Members of the Council offered various announcements.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business before the Council, the regular meeting of
December 7, 2007, was adjourned by the Chair at 1:04 p.m.
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